City Windsor 2001 Canada Census WARD 4

Table of Contents

Census Snapshot

Population & Dwellings

5

7

Population by Sex ar	nd Age	8	
Male Population	9		
Female Population	10		
1996-2001 Census F	Populatio	n Trend	11
Family Structure and	d Childre	n12	
Families by Living Ar	rangeme	ents	13
Marital Status	14		
Dwellings 15			
Households 16			
Religion 17			
Mother Tongue	18		
Knowledge of Officia	l Langua	ge	20
Knowledge of Non-o	fficial Lar	nguage	21
Home Language	23		
Mobility 25			
Citizenship and Plac	e of Birth	26	
Recent Immigration ((1996-20	01)	28
Immigration 29			
Generation Status	30		
Ethnic Origin - Sumn	nary	31	
Ethnic Origin - Europ	ean	33	
Ethnic Origin - Asian	, Arab, A	frican	36
Ethnic Origin - Ameri	cas	38	
Visible Minorities	39		

Labour Force Totals 41

Labour Force Male 42

Labour Force Female 43

Presence of Children and Labour Force - Totals 44

Presence of Children and Labour Force - Male 46

Presence of Children and Labour Force - Female 48

Labour Force by Industry - Totals 50

Labour Force by Industry - Male 51

Labour Force by Industry - Female 52

Labour Force by Occupation - Totals 53

Labour Force by Occupation - Male 55

Labour Force by Occupation - Female 57

Labour Force by Class of Worker 59

Language at Work 60

Unpaid Housework 61

Unpaid Childcare 62

Unpaid Senior Care 63

Place of Work 64

Mode of Transportation 65

School Attendance and Level of Schooling 66

Post Secondary Education 67

Post Secondary Education Males 68

Post Secondary Education Females 69

2000 Employment Income by Work Activity 70

2000 Individual Income 71

2000 Male Income 72

2000 Female Income73

2000 Family Income 74

2000 Income by Family Type 75

2000 Income of Non-family Persons 76

2000 Income of Non-family Persons by Sex 77

2000 Household Income 78

Incidence of Low Income 79

2000 Income: Sources 80

Census Snapshot

Census Snapshot	WARD 4	
Total Population		%
	37,365	base
Males	18,155	49%
Females	19,210	51%
2001 Population by Age		%
	37,365	base
0 to 4 years	2,475	7%
5 to 19 years	7,095	19%
20 to 24 years	2,380	6%
25 to 34 years	5,890	16%
35 to 44 years	6,005	16%
45 to 54 years	4,735	13%
55 to 64 years	3,330	9%
65 to 74 years	2,875	8%
75 to 84 years	2,100	6%
85 years and over	495	1%
Average age of population	37.1	
Dominant age group	5 to 19 years	
0 0 .		0.4
Families	40.005	%
Daniel and the state of the sta	10,685	base
Persons per family	2.9	
Two-parent families	8,240	77%
With no children at home	3,630	34%
With children at home	4,645	43%
Lone-parent families	2,360	22%
Total children at home	12,115	
Children per family	1.1	
Households	15,295	
Persons in private households	37,085	
Persons per household	2.4	
Average 2000 household		
income	\$54,519	
Occupied Dwellings		%
	15,240	base
Owned Dwellings	10,600	70%
Rented Dwellings	4,660	31%
Single detected becase	40.000	700/
Single detached houses	10,600	70%
Semi-detached/row/duplex Apartments	1,900 2,760	12% 18%
	2,700	0%
Movable dwelling	Cinale detected beyond	0 %
Dominant building type	Single detached houses	
Dominant Demographics		
Official Home Language	English	
Non-official Home Language	Italian	
Immigrant Place of Birth	Italy	
Ethnic Origin	Canadian	
Religion	Roman Catholid	
Educational Attainment	Grades 9 to 13	
Labour by Industry	Manufacturing Retail trade Health care and social assistance Accommodation and food	
	services Construction	

Census Snapshot	WARD 4
Labour by Occupation	Sales and service occupations

Population & Dwellings

Population & Dwellings	WA	RD 4
2001 Population	37,340	% base
Urban fringe of CMA/CA Urban area outside CMA/CA Secondary urban core CMA/CA	36,221 0 0	0.00%
Rural Population	1,119	3.00%
2001 Dwellings Urban Dwellings Urban core of CMA/CA Urban fringe of CMA/CA Urban area outside CMA/CA Secondary urban core CMA/CA Rural Dwellings	15,485 15,485 0 0	
Persons per dwelling	2.4	
Total Area (sq km.)	50.5	
Persons per sq km Dwellings per sq km	739.7 314	
Note: Population and dwelling counts in this category represent actual (unsuppressed) data. In all other categories, data are subject to rounding or suppression by Statistics Canada.		

Population by Sex and Age

Population by Sex and Age			
2001 Population by Sex	37,365	% base	
Malaa	40.455	400/	
Males	18,155		
Females	19,210	51%	
2001 Population by Age	37,365	% base	
		-0.	
0 to 4 years	2,475		
5 to 9 years	2,465		
10 to 14 years	2,375		
15 to 19 years	2,255		
20 to 24 years	2,380	6%	
25 to 29 years	2,870	8%	
30 to 34 years	3,020		
35 to 39 years	3,120		
40 to 44 years	2,885		
45 to 49 years	2,470		
50 to 54 years	2,265	6%	
55 to 59 years	1,735		
60 to 64 years	1,595		
65 to 69 years	1,435		
70 to 74 years	1,440		
75 to 70 ve ere	4.005	20/	
75 to 79 years	1,295		
80 to 84 years	805		
85 years and over	495	1%	
65 years and over	5,470	15%	
Average age	37.1		
Dominant age group	35 to 39 years		

Male Population

Male Population	WARD	4
Males by Age	18,155	% base
, 0	•	
0 to 4 years	1,320	7%
5 to 9 years	1,290	
10 to 14 years	1,215	
15 to 19 years	1,095	
20 to 24 years	1,185	7%
25 to 29 years	1,420	8%
30 to 34 years	1,520	
35 to 39 years	1,605	
40 to 44 years	1,405	
45 to 49 years	1,265	7%
50 to 54 years	1,105	6%
55 to 59 years	835	
60 to 64 years	720	
65 to 69 years	665	4%
70 to 74 years	590	3%
75 to 79 years	495	3%
80 to 84 years	255	
85 years and over	110	
65 years and over	2,115	12%
Average age of males	35.2	
Dominant age group		

Female Population

Female Population	WARD	4
Females by Age	19.210	% base
	,	
0 to 4 years	1,155	6%
5 to 9 years	1,175	6%
10 to 14 years	1,160	
15 to 19 years	1,160	6%
20 to 24 years	1,195	6%
25 to 29 years	1,450	_
30 to 34 years	1,500	
35 to 39 years	1,515	
40 to 44 years	1,480	
45 to 49 years	1,205	6%
50 to 54 years	1,160	6%
55 to 59 years	900	
60 to 64 years	875	
65 to 69 years	770	
70 to 74 years	850	
, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,		
75 to 79 years	800	4%
80 to 84 years	550	3%
85 years and over	385	2%
65 years and over	3,355	17%
Average age of females	39	
Dominant age group	35 to 39 years	
	55 to 55 your	

1996-2001 Census Population Trend

1996-2001 Census Population Trend	WARD 4
2001 Population	37,340
1996 Population*	0
Change in Population	37,340
% Change in Population	
*1996 population is only available at the census tract (CT) level & higher.	

Family Structure and Children

Family Structure and Children	WA	RD 4
Census families in private households by family structure	10,685	% base
Married couples	7,105	66%
With no children at home	3,065	
With children at home	4,095	
1 child	1,585	
2 children	1,715	
3 or more children	780	
o or more or maren		. ,0
Common-law couples	1,135	11%
With no children at home	565	5%
With children at home	550	5%
1 child	235	2%
2 children	265	
3 or more children	70	1%
	0.000	000/
Lone-parent families	2,360	
Male parent 1 child	345 210	
2 children	90	
3 or more children	45	
o of more official	40	0 70
Lone Female parent	1,995	19%
1 child	1,275	
2 children	615	6%
3 or more children	115	1%
Total children at home by age	12.115	% base
, ag-	_,	
Under 6 years of age	3,000	25%
6 - 14 years	4,345	36%
15 - 17 years	1,330	11%
18 - 24 years	2,035	
25 years and over	1,435	12%
Children/family	1.1	

Families by Living Arrangements

Families by Living Arrangements		WARD 4	
Persons in private households by living arrangements	37,085	% base	
Non-family persons	5,945	16%	
Living with relatives	545	1%	
Living with non-relatives only	835	2%	
Living alone	4,515	12%	
Family persons	31,080	84%	
Persons per family	2.9		
Persons 65 years and over by living arrangements	5,220	% base	
Non-family persons	2,090	40%	
Living with relatives	130	2%	
Living with non-relatives only	45	1%	
Living alone	1,865	36%	
Family persons	3,115	60%	

Marital Status

Marital Status	WAI	RD 4
Persons 15 years of age and over by marital status	29,990	% base
Single (never married)	9,345	31%
Married (not separated)	14,430	
Widowed	2,420	
Divorced	2,730	9%
Separated (legally married)	1,015	3%
Dominant marital status	Married	
Persons 15 years and over by common-law status	29.975	% base
. Closing to yours arranged by commission have clause		70 2000
Not in a common-law relationship	27,700	92%
In a common-law relationship	2,265	8%

Dwellings

Dwellings	WARI	D 4
Occupied private dwellings by structure type	15,240	% base
Single-detached house	10,600	
Semi-detached house	335	
Row house	1,110	
Apartment, detached duplex	415	_
Apartment less than 5 storeys	1,045	
Apartment 5 or more storeys	1,715	
Other single-attached house	40	
Movable dwelling	5	0%
Dominant dwelling type	Single	
Average value of dwellings	\$122,807	
Average value of dwellings	Ψ122,007	
Occupied private dwellings by tenure	15,240	% base
Owned	10,600	70%
Rented	4,660	31%
Band housing	0	0%
Occupied private dwellings by maintenance required	15,240	% base
Dogular maintananae anh	10.670	70%
Regular maintenance only Minor repairs	10,670 3,625	
Major repairs	1,015	
iviajor repairs	1,015	7 70
Occupied private dwellings by period of construction	15,240	% base
Before 1946	3,275	21%
1946 - 1960	5,035	
1961 - 1970	2,300	
1971 - 1980	2,385	
1981 - 1990	1,075	
1991 - 1995	680	
1996 - 2001	535	4%
Dominant period of construction	1946-1960	

Households

Households	WARD 4	
Private households by size of household	15,295	% base
1 person 2 persons 3 persons 4 - 5 persons 6 or more persons	4,545 4,795 2,600 3,020 345	31% 17% 20%
Dominant household size	2 persons	
Persons in households	37,055	
Persons per household	2.4	
Private households by household type	15,315	% base
One-family households Multiple-family households Non-family households	10,075 320 4,905	2%
Rented Dwellings	4,660	
Tenant households in non-farm, non-reserve private dwellings	4,570	
Average gross monthly rent	\$611	
Households spending 30% or more of household income on gross rent	1,875	
Households spending 30% to 99% of household income on gross rent	1,465	
Owned Dwellings	10,600	
Owner households in non-farm, non-reserve private dwellings	10,605	
Average major monthly payments	\$769	
Households spending 30% or more of household income on owned shelter	1,705	
Households spending 30% to 99% of household income on gross rent	1,465	

Religion

Religion	WARD 4	
Total Population by Religion	37,135	% base
Dominant Religion	Roman Catholic No religion Anglican United Church Orthodox not included elsewhere	
Roman Catholic United Church Anglican Christian not included elsewhere Religion: Baptist	19,230 2,375 2,900 1,030 940	6% 8% 3%
Lutheran Muslim Protestant not included elsewhere Presbyterian Pentecostal	420 830 955 345 355	2% 3% 1%
Jewish Buddhist Hindu Sikh Greek Orthodox	100 105 90 70 275	0% 0% 0%
Mennonite Orthodox not included elsewhere Jehovah's Witnesses Ukrainian Catholic Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints (Mormons)	10 1,090 60 105 90	3% 0% 0%
Salvation Army Christian Reformed Church Evangelical Missionary Church Christian and Missionary Alliance Adventist	30 20 30 35 75	0%
Non-denominational Ukrainian Orthodox Aboriginal spirituality Hutterite Methodist	90 75 25 0 105	0% 0%
Pagan Brethren in Christ Serbian Orthodox	85 35 345	0%
No religion	4,400	12%

Mother Tongue

Total Population by Mother Tongue	Mother Tongue	WAI	RD 4
Dominant official language	<u> </u>	37,135	% base
Dominant non-official language Arabic Single responses 36,405 98% Official languages 28,865 78% English 27,095 73% French 1,770 5% Non-official languages 7,605 20% Italian 980 3% Chinese 165 0% Cantonese 25 0% Mandarin 0 0% Hakka 0 0% Chinese, n.o.s. 140 0% German 290 1% Polish 575 2% Ukrainian 240 1% Spanish 505 1% Dutch 40 0% Punjabi 85 0% Greek 110 0% Arabic 1,015 3% Tagalog (Pilipino) 150 0% Hungarian 300 1% Vietnamese 20 0% <		,	
Dominant non-official language Arabic Single responses 36,405 98% Official languages 28,865 78% English 27,095 73% French 1,770 5% Non-official languages 7,605 20% Italian 980 3% Chinese 165 0% Cantonese 25 0% Mandarin 0 0% Hakka 0 0% Chinese, n.o.s. 140 0% German 290 1% Polish 575 2% Ukrainian 240 1% Spanish 505 1% Dutch 40 0% Punjabi 85 0% Greek 110 0% Arabic 1,015 3% Tagalog (Pilipino) 150 0% Hungarian 300 1% Vietnamese 20 0% <	Dominant official language	English	
Official languages 28,865 78% English 27,095 73% French 1,770 5% Non-official languages 7,605 20% Italian 980 3% Chinese 165 0% Cantonese 25 0% Mandarin 0 0% Hakka 0 0% Chinese, n.o.s. 140 0% German 290 1% Portuguese 20 0% Polish 575 2% Ukrainian 240 1% Spanish 505 1% Dutch 40 0% Punjabi 85 0% Greek 110 0% Arabic 1,015 3% Tagalog (Pilipino) 150 0% Hungarian 300 1% Vietnamese 20 0% Persian (Farsi) 0 0 Croatian<			
Official languages 28,865 78% English 27,095 73% French 1,770 5% Non-official languages 7,605 20% Italian 980 3% Chinese 165 0% Cantonese 25 0% Mandarin 0 0% Hakka 0 0% Chinese, n.o.s. 140 0% German 290 1% Portuguese 20 0% Polish 575 2% Ukrainian 240 1% Spanish 505 1% Dutch 40 0% Punjabi 85 0% Greek 110 0% Arabic 1,015 3% Tagalog (Pilipino) 150 0% Hungarian 300 1% Vietnamese 20 0% Persian (Farsi) 0 0 Croatian<			
English 27,095 73% French 1,770 5% Non-official languages 7,605 20% Italian 980 3% Chinese 165 0% Cantonese 25 0% Mandarin 0 0% Hakka 0 0% Chinese, n.o.s. 140 0% German 290 1% Portuguese 20 0% Polish 575 2% Ukrainian 240 1% Spanish 505 1% Dutch 40 0% Punjabi 85 0% Greek 110 0% Arabic 1,015 3% Tagalog (Pilipino) 150 0% Hungarian 300 1% Vietnamese 20 0% Persian (Farsi) 0 0% Gujarati 0 0% Korean			
French 1,770 5% Non-official languages 7,605 20% Italian 980 3% Chinese 165 0% Cantonese 25 0% Mandarin 0 0% Hakka 0 0% Chinese, n.o.s. 140 0% German 290 1% Portuguese 20 0% Polish 575 2% Ukrainian 240 1% Spanish 505 1% Dutch 40 0% Punjabi 85 0% Greek 110 0% Arabic 1,015 3% Tagalog (Pilipino) 150 0% Hurgarian 300 1% Vietnamese 20 0% Persian (Farsi) 10 0% Croatian 605 2% Gujarati 0 0% Korean 15			
Non-official languages 7,605 20% Italian 980 3% 3% Chinese 165 0% 0% 0% 0% 0% 0% 0% 0	· ·		
Italian 980 3% Chinese 165 0% Cantonese 25 0% Mandarin 0 0% Hakka 0 0% Chinese, n.o.s. 140 0% German 290 1% Portuguese 20 0% Polish 575 2% Ukrainian 240 1% Spanish 505 1% Dutch 40 0% Punjabi 85 0% Greek 110 0% Arabic 1,015 3% Tagalog (Pilipino) 150 0% Hungarian 300 1% Vietnamese 20 0% Persian (Farsi) 10 0% Croatian 605 2% Korean 0 0% Russian 15 0% Kindi 20 0% Russian 15 0% <td>French</td> <td>1,770</td> <td>5%</td>	French	1,770	5%
Italian 980 3% Chinese 165 0% Cantonese 25 0% Mandarin 0 0% Hakka 0 0% Chinese, n.o.s. 140 0% German 290 1% Portuguese 20 0% Polish 575 2% Ukrainian 240 1% Spanish 505 1% Dutch 40 0% Punjabi 85 0% Greek 110 0% Arabic 1,015 3% Tagalog (Pilipino) 150 0% Hungarian 300 1% Vietnamese 20 0% Persian (Farsi) 10 0% Croatian 605 2% Korean 0 0% Russian 15 0% Kindi 20 0% Russian 15 0% <td>Non official languages</td> <td>7 605</td> <td>200/</td>	Non official languages	7 605	200/
Chinese 165 0% Cantonese 25 0% Mandarin 0 0% Hakka 0 0% Chinese, n.o.s. 140 0% German 290 1% Portuguese 20 0% Polish 575 2% Ukrainian 240 1% Spanish 505 1% Spanish 505 1% Puttch 40 0% Punjabi 85 0% Greek 110 0% Arabic 1,015 3% Tagalog (Pilipino) 150 0% Hungarian 300 1% Vietnamese 20 0% Persian (Farsi) 10 0% Gujarati 0 0% Korean 15 0% Hindi 20 0% Korean 15 0% Creoles 0 0			
Cantonese 25 0% Mandarin 0 0% Hakka 0 0% Chinese, n.o.s. 140 0% German 290 1% Portuguese 20 0% Polish 575 2% Ukrainian 240 1% Spanish 505 1% Dutch 40 0% Punjabi 85 0% Greek 110 0% Arabic 1,015 3% Tagalog (Pilipino) 150 0% Hungarian 300 1% Vietnamese 20 0% Persian (Farsi) 10 0% Croatian 605 2% Gujarati 0 0% Korean 15 0% Hindi 20 0% Tamil 0 0 Japanese 10 0% Creoles 0 0			
Mandarin 0 0% Chinese, n.o.s. 140 0% German 290 1% Portuguese 20 0% Polish 575 2% Ukrainian 240 1% Spanish 505 1% Dutch 40 0% Punjabi 85 0% Greek 110 0% Arabic 1,015 3% Tagalog (Pilipino) 150 0% Hungarian 300 1% Vietnamese 20 0% Persian (Farsi) 10 0% Croatian 605 2% Gujarati 0 0% Korean 0 0% Russian 15 0% Hindi 20 0% Tamil 0 0% Japanese 10 0% Creoles 0 0 Finnish 30 0%			_
Hakka 0 0% Chinese, n.o.s. 140 0% German 290 1% Portuguese 20 0% Polish 575 2% Ukrainian 240 1% Spanish 505 1% Dutch 40 0% Punjabi 85 0% Greek 110 0% Arabic 1,015 3% Tagalog (Pilipino) 150 0% Hungarian 300 1% Vietnamese 20 0% Persian (Farsi) 10 0% Croatian 605 2% Gujarati 0 0% Korean 0 0% Russian 15 0% Hindi 20 0% Tamil 0 0% Japanese 10 0% Creoles 0 0 Finnish 30 0% Czech 30 0% Armenian 35		_	
Chinese, n.o.s. 140 0% German 290 1% Portuguese 20 0% Polish 575 2% Ukrainian 240 1% Spanish 505 1% Dutch 40 0% Punjabi 85 0% Greek 110 0% Arabic 1,015 3% Tagalog (Pilipino) 150 0% Hungarian 300 1% Vietnamese 20 0% Persian (Farsi) 10 0% Korean 0 0% Korean 10 0% Russian 15 0% Hindi 20 0% Korean 0 0% Russian 15 0% Korean 0 0% Creoles 0 0% Finnish 30 0% Czech 30 0% Armenian 35 0% Yiddish 10		_	_
German 290 1% Portuguese 20 0% Polish 575 2% Ukrainian 240 1% Spanish 505 1% Dutch 40 0% Punjabi 85 0% Greek 110 0% Arabic 1,015 3% Tagalog (Pilipino) 150 0% Hungarian 300 1% Vietnamese 20 0% Persian (Farsi) 10 0% Croatian 605 2% Gujarati 0 0% Korean 0 0% Russian 15 0% Hindi 20 0% Tamil 0 0% Japanese 10 0% Creoles 0 0% Finnish 30 0% Czech 30 0% Armenian 280 1%		_	
Portuguese 20 0% Polish 575 2% Ukrainian 240 1% Spanish 505 1% Dutch 40 0% Punjabi 85 0% Greek 110 0% Arabic 1,015 3% Tagalog (Pilipino) 150 0% Hungarian 300 1% Vietnamese 20 0% Persian (Farsi) 10 0% Croatian 605 2% Gujarati 0 0% Korean 15 0% Russian 15 0% Hindi 20 0% Tamil 0 0% Japanese 10 0% Creoles 0 0% Finnish 30 0% Czech 30 0% Armenian 35 0% Yiddish 10 0%			
Polish 575 2% Ukrainian 240 1% Spanish 505 1% Dutch 40 0% Punjabi 85 0% Greek 110 0% Arabic 1,015 3% Tagalog (Pilipino) 150 0% Hungarian 300 1% Vietnamese 20 0% Persian (Farsi) 10 0% Croatian 605 2% Gujarati 0 0% Korean 15 0% Russian 15 0% Hindi 20 0% Tamil 0 0% Japanese 10 0% Creoles 0 0% Finnish 30 0% Czech 30 0% Armenian 35 0% Yiddish 10 0% Urdu 60 0% <tr< td=""><td></td><td></td><td></td></tr<>			
Ukrainian 240 1% Spanish 505 1% Dutch 40 0% Punjabi 85 0% Greek 110 0% Arabic 1,015 3% Tagalog (Pilipino) 150 0% Hungarian 300 1% Vietnamese 20 0% Persian (Farsi) 10 0% Croatian 605 2% Gujarati 0 0% Korean 0 0% Russian 15 0% Hindi 20 0% Tamil 0 0% Japanese 10 0% Creoles 0 0% Finnish 30 0% Czech 30 0% Armenian 35 0% Yiddish 10 0% Urdu 60 0% Romanian 280 1% <t< td=""><td>· ·</td><td></td><td></td></t<>	· ·		
Spanish 505 1% Dutch 40 0% Punjabi 85 0% Greek 110 0% Arabic 1,015 3% Tagalog (Pilipino) 150 0% Hungarian 300 1% Vietnamese 20 0% Persian (Farsi) 10 0% Croatian 605 2% Gujarati 0 0% Korean 0 0% Russian 15 0% Hindi 20 0% Tamil 0 0% Japanese 10 0% Creoles 0 0% Finnish 30 0% Czech 30 0% Armenian 35 0% Yiddish 10 0% Urdu 60 0% Romanian 280 1% Danish 10 0%			
Dutch 40 0% Punjabi 85 0% Greek 110 0% Arabic 1,015 3% Tagalog (Pilipino) 150 0% Hungarian 300 1% Vietnamese 20 0% Persian (Farsi) 10 0% Croatian 605 2% Gujarati 0 0% Korean 15 0% Russian 15 0% Hindi 20 0% Tamil 0 0% Japanese 10 0% Creoles 0 0% Finnish 30 0% Czech 30 0% Armenian 35 0% Yiddish 10 0% Urdu 60 0% Romanian 280 1% Danish 10 0% Khmer (Cambodian) 50 0%	- · · · - · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	_	
Punjabi 85 0% Greek 110 0% Arabic 1,015 3% Tagalog (Pilipino) 150 0% Hungarian 300 1% Vietnamese 20 0% Persian (Farsi) 10 0% Croatian 605 2% Gujarati 0 0% Korean 15 0% Russian 15 0% Hindi 20 0% Tamil 0 0% Japanese 10 0% Creoles 0 0% Finnish 30 0% Czech 30 0% Armenian 35 0% Yiddish 10 0% Urdu 60 0% Romanian 280 1% Danish 10 0% Slovak 145 0% Macedonian 50 0% <	-		
Greek 110 0% Arabic 1,015 3% Tagalog (Pilipino) 150 0% Hungarian 300 1% Vietnamese 20 0% Persian (Farsi) 10 0% Croatian 605 2% Gujarati 0 0% Korean 15 0% Russian 15 0% Hindi 20 0% Tamil 0 0% Japanese 10 0% Creoles 0 0% Finnish 30 0% Czech 30 0% Armenian 35 0% Yiddish 10 0% Urdu 60 0% Romanian 280 1% Danish 10 0% Slovak 145 0% Macedonian 155 0% Khmer (Cambodian) 50 0%	Dutch	40	0%
Greek 110 0% Arabic 1,015 3% Tagalog (Pilipino) 150 0% Hungarian 300 1% Vietnamese 20 0% Persian (Farsi) 10 0% Croatian 605 2% Gujarati 0 0% Korean 15 0% Russian 15 0% Hindi 20 0% Tamil 0 0% Japanese 10 0% Creoles 0 0% Finnish 30 0% Czech 30 0% Armenian 35 0% Yiddish 10 0% Urdu 60 0% Romanian 280 1% Danish 10 0% Slovak 145 0% Macedonian 155 0% Khmer (Cambodian) 50 0%	Puniabi	85	0%
Arabic 1,015 3% Tagalog (Pilipino) 150 0% Hungarian 300 1% Vietnamese 20 0% Persian (Farsi) 10 0% Croatian 605 2% Gujarati 0 0% Korean 15 0% Russian 15 0% Hindi 20 0% Tamil 0 0% Japanese 10 0% Creoles 0 0% Finnish 30 0% Czech 30 0% Armenian 35 0% Yiddish 10 0% Urdu 60 0% Romanian 280 1% Danish 10 0% Slovak 145 0% Macedonian 155 0% Khmer (Cambodian) 50 0% Norwegian 0 0 0% Hebrew 0 0 0% <			_
Tagalog (Pilipino) 150 0% Hungarian 300 1% Vietnamese 20 0% Persian (Farsi) 10 0% Croatian 605 2% Gujarati 0 0% Korean 15 0% Russian 15 0% Hindi 20 0% Tamil 0 0% Japanese 10 0% Creoles 0 0% Finnish 30 0% Czech 30 0% Armenian 35 0% Yiddish 10 0% Urdu 60 0% Romanian 280 1% Danish 10 0% Slovak 145 0% Macedonian 155 0% Khmer (Cambodian) 50 0% Norwegian 0 0 Hebrew 0 0 <td></td> <td>-</td> <td></td>		-	
Hungarian 300 1% Vietnamese 20 0% Persian (Farsi) 10 0% Croatian 605 2% Gujarati 0 0% Korean 0 0% Russian 15 0% Hindi 20 0% Tamil 0 0% Japanese 10 0% Creoles 0 0% Finnish 30 0% Czech 30 0% Armenian 35 0% Yiddish 10 0% Urdu 60 0% Romanian 280 1% Danish 10 0% Slovak 145 0% Macedonian 155 0% Khmer (Cambodian) 50 0% Norwegian 0 0% Hebrew 0 0 Estonian 0 0 Swedish 0 0 Lao 10 0% <			
Vietnamese 20 0% Persian (Farsi) 10 0% Croatian 605 2% Gujarati 0 0% Korean 15 0% Russian 15 0% Hindi 20 0% Tamil 0 0% Japanese 10 0% Creoles 0 0% Finnish 30 0% Czech 30 0% Armenian 35 0% Yiddish 10 0% Urdu 60 0% Romanian 280 1% Danish 10 0% Slovak 145 0% Macedonian 155 0% Khmer (Cambodian) 50 0% Norwegian 0 0% Hebrew 0 0 Estonian 0 0% Swedish 0 0			_
Persian (Farsi) 10 0% Croatian 605 2% Gujarati 0 0% Korean 0 0% Russian 15 0% Hindi 20 0% Tamil 0 0% Japanese 10 0% Creoles 0 0% Finnish 30 0% Czech 30 0% Armenian 35 0% Yiddish 10 0% Urdu 60 0% Romanian 280 1% Danish 10 0% Slovak 145 0% Macedonian 155 0% Khmer (Cambodian) 50 0% Norwegian 0 0% Hebrew 0 0 Estonian 0 0 Swedish 0 0 Lao 10 0	<u> </u>		
Croatian 605 2% Gujarati 0 0% Korean 0 0% Russian 15 0% Hindi 20 0% Tamil 0 0% Japanese 10 0% Creoles 0 0% Finnish 30 0% Czech 30 0% Armenian 35 0% Yiddish 10 0% Urdu 60 0% Romanian 280 1% Danish 10 0% Slovak 145 0% Macedonian 155 0% Khmer (Cambodian) 50 0% Norwegian 0 0% Hebrew 0 0% Estonian 0 0% Swedish 0 0% Lao 10 0%			
Gujarati 0 0% Korean 0 0% Russian 15 0% Hindi 20 0% Tamil 0 0% Japanese 10 0% Creoles 0 0% Finnish 30 0% Czech 30 0% Armenian 35 0% Yiddish 10 0% Urdu 60 0% Romanian 280 1% Danish 10 0% Slovak 145 0% Macedonian 155 0% Khmer (Cambodian) 50 0% Norwegian 0 0% Hebrew 0 0% Estonian 0 0% Swedish 0 0% Lao 10 0%			
Korean 0 0% Russian 15 0% Hindi 20 0% Tamil 0 0% Japanese 10 0% Creoles 0 0% Finnish 30 0% Czech 30 0% Armenian 35 0% Yiddish 10 0% Urdu 60 0% Romanian 280 1% Danish 10 0% Slovak 145 0% Macedonian 155 0% Khmer (Cambodian) 50 0% Norwegian 0 0% Hebrew 0 0% Estonian 0 0% Swedish 0 0% Lao 10 0%	Guiarati		
Russian	* · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	_	_
Hindi 20 0% Tamil 0 0% Japanese 10 0% Creoles 0 0% Finnish 30 0% Czech 30 0% Armenian 35 0% Yiddish 10 0% Urdu 60 0% Romanian 280 1% Danish 10 0% Slovak 145 0% Macedonian 155 0% Khmer (Cambodian) 50 0% Norwegian 0 0% Hebrew 0 0% Estonian 0 0% Swedish 0 0% Lao 10 0%			
Tamil 0 0% Japanese 10 0% Creoles 0 0% Finnish 30 0% Czech 30 0% Armenian 35 0% Yiddish 10 0% Urdu 60 0% Romanian 280 1% Danish 10 0% Slovak 145 0% Macedonian 155 0% Khmer (Cambodian) 50 0% Norwegian 0 0% Hebrew 0 0% Estonian 0 0% Swedish 0 0% Lao 10 0%	Russian	15	0%
Japanese 10 0% Creoles 0 0% Finnish 30 0% Czech 30 0% Armenian 35 0% Yiddish 10 0% Urdu 60 0% Romanian 280 1% Danish 10 0% Slovak 145 0% Macedonian 155 0% Khmer (Cambodian) 50 0% Norwegian 0 0% Hebrew 0 0% Estonian 0 0% Swedish 0 0% Lao 10 0%	Hindi	20	0%
Creoles 0 0% Finnish 30 0% Czech 30 0% Armenian 35 0% Yiddish 10 0% Urdu 60 0% Romanian 280 1% Danish 10 0% Slovak 145 0% Macedonian 155 0% Khmer (Cambodian) 50 0% Norwegian 0 0% Hebrew 0 0% Estonian 0 0% Swedish 0 0% Lao 10 0%	Tamil	0	0%
Finnish 30 0% Czech 30 0% Armenian 35 0% Yiddish 10 0% Urdu 60 0% Romanian 280 1% Danish 10 0% Slovak 145 0% Macedonian 155 0% Khmer (Cambodian) 50 0% Norwegian 0 0% Hebrew 0 0% Estonian 0 0% Swedish 0 0% Lao 10 0%	Japanese	10	0%
Czech 30 0% Armenian 35 0% Yiddish 10 0% Urdu 60 0% Romanian 280 1% Danish 10 0% Slovak 145 0% Macedonian 155 0% Khmer (Cambodian) 50 0% Norwegian 0 0% Hebrew 0 0% Estonian 0 0% Swedish 0 0% Lao 10 0%	Creoles	0	0%
Czech 30 0% Armenian 35 0% Yiddish 10 0% Urdu 60 0% Romanian 280 1% Danish 10 0% Slovak 145 0% Macedonian 155 0% Khmer (Cambodian) 50 0% Norwegian 0 0% Hebrew 0 0% Estonian 0 0% Swedish 0 0% Lao 10 0%	Finnish	30	0%
Yiddish 10 0% Urdu 60 0% Romanian 280 1% Danish 10 0% Slovak 145 0% Macedonian 155 0% Khmer (Cambodian) 50 0% Norwegian 0 0% Hebrew 0 0% Estonian 0 0% Swedish 0 0% Lao 10 0%	Czech		0%
Urdu 60 0% Romanian 280 1% Danish 10 0% Slovak 145 0% Macedonian 155 0% Khmer (Cambodian) 50 0% Norwegian 0 0% Hebrew 0 0% Estonian 0 0% Swedish 0 0% Lao 10 0%	Armenian	35	0%
Romanian 280 1% Danish 10 0% Slovak 145 0% Macedonian 155 0% Khmer (Cambodian) 50 0% Norwegian 0 0% Hebrew 0 0% Estonian 0 0% Swedish 0 0% Lao 10 0%		10	0%
Danish 10 0% Slovak 145 0% Macedonian 155 0% Khmer (Cambodian) 50 0% Norwegian 0 0% Hebrew 0 0% Estonian 0 0% Swedish 0 0% Lao 10 0%	Urdu	60	0%
Danish 10 0% Slovak 145 0% Macedonian 155 0% Khmer (Cambodian) 50 0% Norwegian 0 0% Hebrew 0 0% Estonian 0 0% Swedish 0 0% Lao 10 0%			
Slovak 145 0% Macedonian 155 0% Khmer (Cambodian) 50 0% Norwegian 0 0% Hebrew 0 0% Estonian 0 0% Swedish 0 0% Lao 10 0%			
Macedonian 155 0% Khmer (Cambodian) 50 0% Norwegian 0 0% Hebrew 0 0% Estonian 0 0% Swedish 0 0% Lao 10 0%			
Khmer (Cambodian) 50 0% Norwegian 0 0% Hebrew 0 0% Estonian 0 0% Swedish 0 0% Lao 10 0%			
Norwegian 0 0% Hebrew 0 0% Estonian 0 0% Swedish 0 0% Lao 10 0%			
Hebrew 0 0% Estonian 0 0% Swedish 0 0% Lao 10 0%	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,	_	
Estonian 0 0% Swedish 0 0% Lao 10 0%	•		
Swedish 0 0% Lao 10 0%			
Lao 10 0%			
Lithuanian 0 0%	Lau	10	υ%
	Lithuanian	0	0%

Mother Tongue	WAR	D 4
Serbian	655	2%
Latvian (Lettish)	0	0%
Slovenian	45	0%
Turkish	10	0%
Bengali	0	0%
Maltese	0	0%
Flemish	0	0%
Bulgarian	0	0%
Gaelic languages	10	0%
Serbo-Croatian	125	0%
Malay-Bahasa	0	0%
Malayalam	10	0%
Thai	0	0%
Kurdish	0	0%
Pashto	0	0%
Aboriginal Languages	0	0%
Cree	0	0%
Inuktitut (Eskimo)	0	0%
Ojibway	0	0%
Montagnais-Naskapi	0	0%
Micmac	0	0%
South Slave	0	0%
Chipewyan	0	0%
Dogrib	0	0%
Kutchin-Gwich'in	0	0%
Tlingit	0	0%
Dakota/Sioux	0	0%
Blackfoot	0	0%
Other languages	790	2%
Multiple responses	710	2%
English and French	275	1%
English and non-official	425	1%
French and non-official	10	0%
English, French and non-official language	10	0%

Knowledge of Official Language

Knowledge of Official Language	WARD) 4
Total Population by knowledge of official languages	37,115	% base
English only French only	32,700 135	
English and French	3,745	
Neither English nor French	525	
Dominant Group	English only	
Total Population by first official language spoken:	37,100	% base
English French English and French Neither English nor French	34,640 1,725 240 525	5% 1%
Dominant Group	English	
Official language minority (English in Quebec, French elsewhere)		
Number	1,785	
Percentage	4.80%	

Knowledge of Non-official Language

Table Tabl	1/ 1 1 21 22		
Dominant non-official language known	<u> </u>		
Table Tabl	Total Population by knowledge of unofficial languages	37,115	% base
German 395 1% Chinese 145 0% Cantonese 45 0% Mandarin 10 0% Hakka 0 0% Chinese, n.o.s. 90 0% Spanish 705 2% Portuguese 35 0% Jkrainian 270 1% Polish 640 2% Jutch 40 0% Punjabi 90 0% Arabic 1,450 4% Greek 185 0% Tagalog (Pilipino) 220 1% Vietnamese 40 0% Hindi 140 0% Hungarian 340 1% Hungarian 340 1% Kujdaish 10 0% Hebrew 0 0% Urdu 80 0% Creoles 0 0% Persian (Farsi) 40 0%	Dominant non-official language known	Arabio	
German 395 1% Chinese 145 0% Cantonese 45 0% Mandarin 10 0% Hakka 0 0% Chinese, n.o.s. 90 0% Spanish 705 2% Portuguese 35 0% Jutch 40 0% Poutsh 640 2% Jutch 40 0% Pouljabi 90 0% Arabic 1,450 4% Greek 185 0% Tagalog (Pilipino) 220 1% Vietnamese 40 0% Hindi 140 0% Hungarian 340 1% Russian 180 0% Gujarati 0 0% Yiddish 10 0% Hebrew 0 0% Urdu 80 0% Creoles 0 0 <t< td=""><td>Italian</td><td>1,270</td><td>3%</td></t<>	Italian	1,270	3%
Chinese 145 0% Cantonese 45 0% Mandarin 10 0% Hakka 0 0% Chinese, n.o.s. 90 0% Spanish 705 2% Portuguese 35 0% Ukrainian 270 1% Polish 640 2% Pulsh 90 0% Arabic 1,450 4% Greek 185 0% Fagalog (Pilipino) 220 1% Vietnamese 40 0% Hungarian 340 1% Russian 180 0% Gujarati 0 0% Yiddish 10 0% Hebrew 0 0% Urdu 80 0% Creoles 0 0% Persian (Farsi) 40 0% Croatian 815 2% Japanese 0 0% Korean 0 0% Finnish 50 <td>German</td> <td></td> <td></td>	German		
Cantonese 45 0% Mandarin 10 0% Hakka 0 0% Chinese, n.o.s. 90 0% Spanish 705 2% Portuguese 35 0% Ukrainian 270 1% Polish 640 2% Polish 40 0% Punjabi 90 0% Arabic 1,450 4% Greek 185 0% Tagalog (Pilipino) 220 1% Vietnamese 40 0% Hindi 140 0% Hungarian 340 1% Russian 180 0% Gujarati 0 0% Yiddish 10 0% Hebrew 0 0% Urdu 80 0% Creoles 0 0% Persian (Farsi) 40 0% Croatian 815 2% Japanese 10 0% Korean 30 <td></td> <td></td> <td></td>			
Mandarin 10 0% Hakka 0 0% Chinese, n.o.s. 90 0% Spanish 705 2% Portuguese 35 0% Jkrainian 270 1% Polish 640 2% Putch 40 0% Polish 640 2% Punjabi 90 0% Arabic 1,450 4% Greek 185 0% Tagalog (Pilipino) 220 1% Vietnamese 40 0% Hungarian 340 1% Hungarian 340 1% Russian 180 0% Gujarati 0 0% Yiddish 10 0% Hebrew 0 0% Urdu 80 0% Creoles 0 0 Persian (Farsi) 40 0% Croatian 815 2% Japanese 10 0% Korean 0 <td>Cantonese</td> <td></td> <td></td>	Cantonese		
Chinese, n.o.s. 90 0% 5% 5% 5% 5% 5% 5% 5	Mandarin		
Chinese, n.o.s. 90 0% Spanish 705 2% Portuguese 35 0% Ukrainian 270 1% Polish 640 2% Dutch 40 0% Punjabi 90 0% Arabic 1,450 4% Greek 185 0% Tagalog (Pilipino) 220 1% Vietnamese 40 0% Hindi 140 0% Hungarian 340 1% Russian 180 0% Gujarati 0 0% Yiddish 10 0% Hebrew 0 0% Urdu 80 0% Urdu 80 0% Creeles 0 0% Persian (Farsi) 40 0% Croatian 815 2% Japanese 10 0% Korean 0 0 Finnish 50 0% Armenian 30	Hakka		
Spanish 705 2% Portuguese 35 0% Ukrainian 270 1% Polish 640 2% Dutch 40 0% Punjabi 90 0% Arabic 1,450 4% Greek 185 0% Tagalog (Pilipino) 220 1% Vietnamese 40 0% Hindi 140 0% Hungarian 340 1% Russian 180 0% Gujarati 0 0% Yiddish 10 0% Urdu 80 0% Urdu 80 0% Creoles 0 0 Persian (Farsi) 40 0% Croatian 815 2% Japanese 10 0% Korean 0 0% Tamil 0 0 Finnish 50 0% <tr< td=""><td>Chinese, n.o.s.</td><td>90</td><td></td></tr<>	Chinese, n.o.s.	90	
Portuguese Ukrainian Polish Po	Spanish	705	2%
Ukrainian 270 1% Polish 640 2% Dutch 40 0% Punjabi 90 0% Arabic 1,450 4% Greek 185 0% Tagalog (Pilipino) 220 1% Vietnamese 40 0% Hindi 140 0% Hungarian 340 1% Russian 180 0% Gujarati 0 0% Yiddish 10 0% Hebrew 0 0% Urdu 80 0% Urdu 80 0% Creoles 0 0 Persian (Farsi) 40 0% Crocatian 815 2% Japanese 10 0% Korean 0 0% Famil 0 0% Finnish 50 0% Armenian 30 0%	Portuguese	35	0%
Dutch 40 0% Punjabi 90 0% Arabic 1,450 4% Greek 185 0% Tagalog (Pilipino) 220 1% Vietnamese 40 0% Hindi 140 0% Hungarian 340 1% Russian 180 0% Gujarati 0 0% Yiddish 10 0% Hebrew 0 0% Urdu 80 0% Creoles 0 0% Persian (Farsi) 40 0% Croatian 815 2% Japanese 10 0% Korean 0 0% Finnish 50 0% Armenian 30 0% Romanian 320 1% Czech 65 0% Danish 0 0 Macedonian 175 0% <t< td=""><td>Ukrainian</td><td>270</td><td>1%</td></t<>	Ukrainian	270	1%
Punjabi Arabic Arabic Arabic 1,450 4% Greek Tagalog (Pilipino) Vietnamese 40 Wietnamese Hindi Hungarian Russian 340 Sujarati Yiddish Hebrew Urdu Creoles Persian (Farsi) Croatian Japanese Korean Tamil Finnish Armenian Romanian Czech Danish Non-verbal languages Turkish Macedonian Slovak Khmer (Cambodian) Swedish Norwegian Lao Malay-Bahasa Serbian Lithuanian Estonian Malo 0% 1,450 4% 4% 4% 4% 4% 4% 4% Arabic 185 0% 140 140	Polish	640	2%
Arabic 1,450 4% Greek 185 0% Fagalog (Pilipino) 220 1% Vietnamese 40 0% Hindi 140 0% Hungarian 340 1% Russian 180 0% Gujarati 0 0% Yiddish 10 0% Hebrew 0 0% Urdu 80 0% Creoles 0 0% Persian (Farsi) 40 0% Croatian 815 2% Japanese 10 0% Korean 0 0% Famil 0 0% Finnish 50 0% Armenian 320 1% Czech 65 0% Danish 0 0% Non-verbal languages 40 0% Furkish 75 0% Macedonian 175 0% Slovak 260 1% Khmer (Cambodian) <t< td=""><td>Dutch</td><td>40</td><td>0%</td></t<>	Dutch	40	0%
Greek Tagalog (Pilipino) Vietnamese Hindi Hungarian Russian Gujarati Viddish Hebrew Urdu Creoles Persian (Farsi) Croatian Japanese Korean Tamil Finnish Armenian Romanian Czech Danish Non-verbal languages Turkish Slovak Khmer (Cambodian) Swedish Swahili Norwegian Lao Malay-Bahasa Serbian Lithuanian Lithua	Punjabi	90	0%
Tagalog (Pilipino) 220 1% Vietnamese 40 0% Hindi 140 0% Hungarian 340 1% Russian 180 0% Gujarati 0 0% Yiddish 10 0% Hebrew 0 0% Urdu 80 0% Creoles 0 0% Persian (Farsi) 40 0% Croatian 815 2% Aspanese 10 0% Korean 0 0% Tamil 0 0% Finnish 50 0% Armenian 30 0% Romanian 320 1% Czech 65 0% Danish 0 0 Non-verbal languages 40 0% Furkish 75 0% Macedonian 175 0% Swedish 0 0% Swedish 0 0% Swedish 0	Arabic	1,450	4%
Tagalog (Pilipino) 220 1% Vietnamese 40 0% Hindi 140 0% Hungarian 340 1% Russian 180 0% Gujarati 0 0% Yiddish 10 0% Hebrew 0 0% Urdu 80 0% Creoles 0 0% Persian (Farsi) 40 0% Croatian 815 2% Aspanese 10 0% Korean 0 0% Tamil 0 0% Finnish 50 0% Armenian 30 0% Romanian 320 1% Czech 65 0% Danish 0 0 Non-verbal languages 40 0% Furkish 75 0% Macedonian 175 0% Swedish 0 0% Swedish 0 0% Swedish 0	Greek	185	0%
Vietnamese 40 0% Hindi 140 0% Hungarian 340 1% Russian 180 0% Gujarati 0 0% Yiddish 10 0% Hebrew 0 0% Urdu 80 0% Creoles 0 0% Persian (Farsi) 40 0% Croatian 815 2% Japanese 10 0% Korean 0 0% Tamil 0 0% Finnish 50 0% Armenian 30 0% Romanian 320 1% Czech 65 0% Danish 0 0% Non-verbal languages 40 0% Turkish 75 0% Macedonian 175 0% Swedish 260 1% Khmer (Cambodian) 50 0% Swedish 0 0% Swahili 45			
Hindi 140 0% Hungarian 340 1% Russian 180 0% Gujarati 0 0% Yiddish 10 0% Hebrew 0 0% Urdu 80 0% Creoles 0 0% Persian (Farsi) 40 0% Croatian 815 2% Japanese 10 0% Korean 0 0% Tamil 0 0% Finnish 50 0% Armenian 320 1% Czech 65 0% Danish 0 0% Non-verbal languages 40 0% Turkish 75 0% Macedonian 175 0% Slovak 260 1% Khmer (Cambodian) 50 0% Swahili 45 0% Norwegian 0 0% Lao 20 0% Malay-Bahasa 0			
Hungarian 340 1% Russian 180 0% Gujarati 0 0% Yiddish 10 0% Hebrew 0 0% Urdu 80 0% Creoles 0 0% Persian (Farsi) 40 0% Croatian 815 2% Japanese 10 0% Korean 0 0% Tamil 0 0% Finnish 50 0% Armenian 30 0% Romanian 320 1% Czech 65 0% Danish 0 0% Non-verbal languages 40 0% Turkish 75 0% Macedonian 175 0% Slovak 260 1% Khmer (Cambodian) 50 0% Swahili 45 0% Norwegian 0 0% Lao 20 0% Malay-Bahasa 0	Hindi		
Russian 180 0% Gujarati 0 0% Yiddish 10 0% Hebrew 0 0% Urdu 80 0% Creoles 0 0% Persian (Farsi) 40 0% Croatian 815 2% Japanese 10 0% Korean 0 0% Famil 0 0% Finnish 50 0% Armenian 320 1% Czech 65 0% Danish 0 0% Non-verbal languages 40 0% Turkish 75 0% Macedonian 175 0% Swedish 260 1% Khmer (Cambodian) 50 0% Swedish 0 0 Norwegian 0 0 Lao 20 0% Malay-Bahasa 0 0 Serbian 765 2% Lithuanian 10			
Gujarati 0 0% Yiddish 10 0% Hebrew 0 0% Urdu 80 0% Creoles 0 0% Persian (Farsi) 40 0% Croatian 815 2% Japanese 10 0% Korean 0 0% Tamil 0 0% Finnish 50 0% Armenian 320 1% Czech 65 0% Danish 0 0% Non-verbal languages 40 0% Turkish 75 0% Macedonian 175 0% Slovak 260 1% Khmer (Cambodian) 50 0% Swedish 0 0% Swahili 45 0% Norwegian 0 0% Lao 20 0% Malay-Bahasa 0 0 Serbian 765 2% Lithuanian 10			
Yiddish 10 0% Hebrew 0 0% Urdu 80 0% Creoles 0 0% Persian (Farsi) 40 0% Croatian 815 2% Japanese 10 0% Korean 0 0% Tamil 0 0% Finnish 50 0% Armenian 30 0% Romanian 320 1% Czech 65 0% Danish 0 0% Non-verbal languages 40 0% Turkish 75 0% Macedonian 175 0% Slovak 260 1% Khmer (Cambodian) 50 0% Swedish 0 0 Norwegian 0 0 Lao 20 0% Malay-Bahasa 0 0 Serbian 765 2% Lithuanian 10 0% Estonian 0 <		_	0%
Hebrew	Yiddish		
Urdu 80 0% Creoles 0 0% Persian (Farsi) 40 0% Croatian 815 2% Japanese 10 0% Korean 0 0% Tamil 0 0% Finnish 50 0% Armenian 30 0% Romanian 320 1% Czech 65 0% Danish 0 0% Non-verbal languages 40 0% Turkish 75 0% Macedonian 175 0% Slovak 260 1% Khmer (Cambodian) 50 0% Swedish 0 0% Norwegian 0 0% Lao 20 0% Malay-Bahasa 0 0 Serbian 765 2% Lithuanian 10 0% Estonian 0 0 <td>Hebrew</td> <td>_</td> <td>0%</td>	Hebrew	_	0%
Persian (Farsi) 40 0% Croatian 815 2% Japanese 10 0% Korean 0 0% Tamil 0 0% Finnish 50 0% Armenian 30 0% Romanian 320 1% Czech 65 0% Danish 0 0% Non-verbal languages 40 0% Turkish 75 0% Macedonian 175 0% Slovak 260 1% Khmer (Cambodian) 50 0% Swedish 0 0% Norwegian 0 0% Lao 20 0% Malay-Bahasa 0 0% Serbian 765 2% Lithuanian 10 0% Estonian 0 0%	Urdu	80	
Persian (Farsi) 40 0% Croatian 815 2% Japanese 10 0% Korean 0 0% Tamil 0 0% Finnish 50 0% Armenian 30 0% Romanian 320 1% Czech 65 0% Danish 0 0% Non-verbal languages 40 0% Turkish 75 0% Macedonian 175 0% Slovak 260 1% Khmer (Cambodian) 50 0% Swedish 0 0% Norwegian 0 0% Lao 20 0% Malay-Bahasa 0 0% Serbian 765 2% Lithuanian 10 0% Estonian 0 0%	Creoles	0	0%
Croatian 815 2% Japanese 10 0% Korean 0 0% Tamil 0 0% Finnish 50 0% Armenian 30 0% Romanian 320 1% Czech 65 0% Danish 0 0% Non-verbal languages 40 0% Turkish 75 0% Macedonian 175 0% Slovak 260 1% Khmer (Cambodian) 50 0% Swahili 45 0% Norwegian 0 0% Lao 20 0% Malay-Bahasa 0 0 Serbian 765 2% Lithuanian 10 0% Estonian 0 0%		_	
Japanese 10 0% Korean 0 0% Tamil 0 0% Finnish 50 0% Armenian 30 0% Romanian 320 1% Czech 65 0% Danish 0 0% Non-verbal languages 40 0% Turkish 75 0% Macedonian 175 0% Slovak 260 1% Khmer (Cambodian) 50 0% Swedish 0 0% Norwegian 0 0% Lao 20 0% Malay-Bahasa 0 0% Serbian 765 2% Lithuanian 10 0% Estonian 0 0%	· · · · ·		
Korean 0 0% Tamil 0 0% Finnish 50 0% Armenian 30 0% Romanian 320 1% Czech 65 0% Danish 0 0% Non-verbal languages 40 0% Turkish 75 0% Macedonian 175 0% Slovak 260 1% Khmer (Cambodian) 50 0% Swedish 0 0% Swahili 45 0% Norwegian 0 0% Lao 20 0% Malay-Bahasa 0 0% Serbian 765 2% Lithuanian 10 0% Estonian 0 0%			
Tamil 0 0% Finnish 50 0% Armenian 30 0% Romanian 320 1% Czech 65 0% Danish 0 0% Non-verbal languages 40 0% Turkish 75 0% Macedonian 175 0% Slovak 260 1% Khmer (Cambodian) 50 0% Swedish 0 0% Swahili 45 0% Norwegian 0 0% Lao 20 0% Malay-Bahasa 0 0% Serbian 765 2% Lithuanian 10 0% Estonian 0 0%	Korean		0%
Finnish 50 0% Armenian 30 0% Romanian 320 1% Czech 65 0% Danish 0 0% Non-verbal languages 40 0% Turkish 75 0% Macedonian 175 0% Slovak 260 1% Khmer (Cambodian) 50 0% Swedish 0 0% Swahili 45 0% Norwegian 0 0% Lao 20 0% Malay-Bahasa 0 0% Serbian 765 2% Lithuanian 10 0% Estonian 0 0%	Tamil		0%
Romanian 320 1% Czech 65 0% Danish 0 0% Non-verbal languages 40 0% Turkish 75 0% Macedonian 175 0% Slovak 260 1% Khmer (Cambodian) 50 0% Swedish 0 0% Swahili 45 0% Norwegian 0 0% Lao 20 0% Malay-Bahasa 0 0% Serbian 765 2% Lithuanian 10 0% Estonian 0 0%	Finnish		
Czech 65 0% Danish 0 0% Non-verbal languages 40 0% Turkish 75 0% Macedonian 175 0% Slovak 260 1% Khmer (Cambodian) 50 0% Swedish 0 0% Swahili 45 0% Norwegian 0 0% Lao 20 0% Malay-Bahasa 0 0% Serbian 765 2% Lithuanian 10 0% Estonian 0 0%	Armenian	30	0%
Danish 0 0% Non-verbal languages 40 0% Turkish 75 0% Macedonian 175 0% Slovak 260 1% Khmer (Cambodian) 50 0% Swedish 0 0% Swahili 45 0% Norwegian 0 0% Lao 20 0% Malay-Bahasa 0 0% Serbian 765 2% Lithuanian 10 0% Estonian 0 0%	Romanian	320	1%
Non-verbal languages 40 0% Turkish 75 0% Macedonian 175 0% Slovak 260 1% Khmer (Cambodian) 50 0% Swedish 0 0% Swahili 45 0% Norwegian 0 0% Lao 20 0% Malay-Bahasa 0 0% Serbian 765 2% Lithuanian 10 0% Estonian 0 0%	Czech	65	0%
Non-verbal languages 40 0% Turkish 75 0% Macedonian 175 0% Slovak 260 1% Khmer (Cambodian) 50 0% Swedish 0 0% Swahili 45 0% Norwegian 0 0% Lao 20 0% Malay-Bahasa 0 0% Serbian 765 2% Lithuanian 10 0% Estonian 0 0%	Danish	n	ი%
Turkish 75 0% Macedonian 175 0% Slovak 260 1% Khmer (Cambodian) 50 0% Swedish 0 0% Swahili 45 0% Norwegian 0 0% Lao 20 0% Malay-Bahasa 0 0% Serbian 765 2% Lithuanian 10 0% Estonian 0 0%			
Macedonian 175 0% Slovak 260 1% Khmer (Cambodian) 50 0% Swedish 0 0% Swahili 45 0% Norwegian 0 0% Lao 20 0% Malay-Bahasa 0 0% Serbian 765 2% Lithuanian 10 0% Estonian 0 0%	Turkish		
Slovak 260 1% Khmer (Cambodian) 50 0% Swedish 0 0% Swahili 45 0% Norwegian 0 0% Lao 20 0% Malay-Bahasa 0 0% Serbian 765 2% Lithuanian 10 0% Estonian 0 0%			
Khmer (Cambodian) 50 0% Swedish 0 0% Swahili 45 0% Norwegian 0 0% Lao 20 0% Malay-Bahasa 0 0% Serbian 765 2% Lithuanian 10 0% Estonian 0 0%	Slovak		
Swedish 0 0% Swahili 45 0% Norwegian 0 0% Lao 20 0% Malay-Bahasa 0 0% Serbian 765 2% Lithuanian 10 0% Estonian 0 0%			
Swahili 45 0% Norwegian 0 0% Lao 20 0% Malay-Bahasa 0 0% Serbian 765 2% Lithuanian 10 0% Estonian 0 0%	Swedish	_	0%
Norwegian 0 0% Lao 20 0% Malay-Bahasa 0 0% Serbian 765 2% Lithuanian 10 0% Estonian 0 0%	Swahili	45	0%
Malay-Bahasa 0 0% Serbian 765 2% Lithuanian 10 0% Estonian 0 0%	Norwegian	0	0%
Serbian 765 2% Lithuanian 10 0% Estonian 0 0%	Lao	20	0%
Lithuanian 10 0% Estonian 0 0%	Malay-Bahasa	_	0%
Estonian 0 0%	Serbian		
	Lithuanian	10	
	Estonian	0	0%
	Latvian (Lettish)	0	0%
Bengali 10 0%	Bengali	10	0%

	Caria	
Knowledge of Non-official Language	WAI	RD 4
Maltese	0	0%
Flemish	0	0%
Slovenian	50	0%
Gaelic languages	20	0%
Sinhalese	0	0%
Serbo-Croatian	145	0%
Thai	0	0%
Bulgarian	0	0%
Malayalam	10	0%
Icelandic	0	0%
Frisian	0	0%
Kurdish	15	0%
Pashto	0	0%
Aboriginal Languages	20	0%
Cree	20	0%
Ojibway	0	0%
Inuktitut (Eskimo)	0	0%
Montagnais-Naskapi	0	0%
Micmac	0 0 0	0%
Blackfoot	0	0%
Dakota/Sioux	0	0%
South Slave		0%
Nishga	0 0	0%
Chipewyan	0	0%
Kutchin-Gwich'in (Loucheux)	0	0%
Tlingit	O	0%
Dogrib	O	0%
Other languages	520	1%

Home Language

Home Language	WAI	RD 4
Total Population by home language		% base
Total Topalation by normalianguage	07,100	70 5450
Dominant official language	English	
Dominant non-official language	Italian	
Single responses	31,865	
Official languages	29,505	
English	29,170	
French	335	
Non-official languages	2,305	
Chinese	95	
Cantonese	10	0%
Mandarin	0	0%
Hakka	0	0%
Chinese, n.o.s.	85	_
Italian	260	
Portuguese	10	
Spanish	125	_
German	45	
Polish	135	0%
Dominhi		201
Punjabi	60	
Greek	40	0%
Vietnamese	30	0%
Arabic	250	
Tagalog (Pilipino)	75	0%
Ukrainian	30	0%
Persian (Farsi)	0	0%
Korean	0	0%
Hungarian	45	0%
Tamil	0	0%
Gujarati	0	0%
Croatian	180	0%
Armenian	100	0%
Hindi	0	0%
Urdu	25	0%
Japanese	0	0%
Russian	15	0%
Creoles	0	0%
Dutch	0	0%
Khmer (Cambodian)	45	0%
	40	0 70
Romanian	80	0%
Czech	0	0%
Lao	0	0%
Macedonian	20	0%
Finnish	0	0%
Hebrew	0	0%
Yiddish	0	0%
Serbian	210	1%
Bengali	0	0%
Slovak	45	0%
Estonian		00/
Estonian Turkish	0	0% 0%
Lithuanian	0	0% 0%
Latvian (Lettish)	0	0% 0%
Edition (Edition)	U	U /0

		Uč
Home Language	WARD 4	
Slovenian	0	0%
Bulgarian	0	0%
Serbo-Croatian	45	0%
Malay-Bahasa	0	0%
Maltese	0	0%
Danish	0	0%
Swedish	0	0%
Malayalam	0	0%
Thai	0	0%
Kurdish	0	0%
Pashto	0	0%
Flemish	0	0%
Norwegian	0	0%
Gaelic languages	0	0%
Aboriginal Languages	0	0%
Cree	0	0%
Inuktitut (Eskimo)	0	0%
Ojibway	0	0%
Montagnais-Naskapi	0	0%
Micmac	0	0%
Dakota/Sioux	0	0%
South Slave	0	0%
Blackfoot	0	0%
Dogrib	0	0%
Chipewyan	0	0%
Kutchin-Gwich'in	0	0%
Tlingit	0	0%
Other languages	445	1%
Multiple responses	5,285	
English and French	1,040	
English and non-official	4,150	
French and non-official	85	0%
English, French and non-official language	35	0%

Mobility

Mobility	WARD 4	
Total Population by 1 year mobility status	36,650	% base
Non-movers (same address one year ago)	31,640	
Movers	5,050	
Non-migrants	3,445	
Migrants	1,640	4%
Internal migrants	1,075	3%
Intraprovincial migrants	895	2%
Interprovincial migrants	220	1%
External migrants	565	2%
Total Population by 5 year mobility status	34,620	% base
Non-movers (same address five years ago)	19,460	56%
Movers	15,200	44%
Non-migrants	10,665	31%
Migrants	4,550	13%
Internal migrants	3,035	9%
Intraprovincial migrants	2,400	7%
Interprovincial migrants	615	2%
External migrants	1,460	4%

Citizenship and Place of Birth

Citizenship and Place of Birth	WA	RD 4
Total Population by Citizenship	37,100	% base
Canadian citizenship	35,005	94%
Citizenship other than Canadian	2,105	
Total Population by Immigrant Status & Place of Birth	37,130	% base
Non-immigrant population	29,255	79%
Born in province of residence	27,010	
Born outside province of residence	2,245	
Immigrants	7,710	
Non-permanent residents	205	1%
Total Immigrants by Place of Birth	7,710	% base
Dominant Immigrant place of birth	Italy	
United Kingdom	620	8%
China	80	1%
Italy	755	10%
India	150	2%
United States	525	
Hong Kong	25	
Philippines	175	
Poland	435	
Germany	70	
Portugal	C	0%
Viet Nam	50	
Jamaica	125	
Netherlands	20	
Sri Lanka	C	
Guyana	0	
Pakistan	80	
Greece Iran	120 20	
South Korea	20	0%
France	20	
rance	20	070
Lebanon	355	
Taiwan	0	0%
Trinidad and Tobago	45	
Yugoslavia	730	
Romania	270	
Haiti Ukraine	0.00	
Hungary	90 130	
Russian Federation	65	
Croatia	445	
El Salvador	135	2%
Mexico	30	
Egypt	25	
South Africa	95	
Ireland	40	
Iraq	490	
Bosnia and Herzegovina	175	2%

City of Windsor WARD 4 Canada 2001 Census

Citizenship and	WAF	RD 4
Place of Birth		
Morocco	0	0%
Chile	30	0%
Fiji	Q	0%
Austria	20	0%
Afghanistan	Q	0%
Bangladesh	Q	0%
Malaysia	0	0%
Switzerland	10	0%
Kenya	O	0%
Belgium	15	0%
Tanzania	20	0%
Algeria	Q	0%
Cambodia	40	1%
All other places of birth	1,085	14%

Recent Immigration (1996-2001)

Total Recent Immigrants by Place of Birth 1,785 % base Dominant Place of Birth Irad China 45 3% India 95 5% Philippines 65 4% Pakistan 55 3% Hong Kong 0 0% Iran 0 0% Taiwan 0 0% United States 45 3% South Korea 0 0% Sri Lanka 0 0% Russian Federation 25 1% Romania 150 8% United Kingdom 10 1% Yugoslavia 210 12% Ukraine 0 0% France 0 0% Bosnia and Herzegovina 125 7% Jamaica 35 2% Algeria 0 0% Bangladesh 0 0% Mexico 20 1% Afghanistan 0 0% Iraq 305 17% Viet Nam 0 0% South Africa 85 5% Guyana 0 0% Lebanon 30 2% <th>Recent Immigration (1996-2001)</th> <th>WA</th> <th>RD 4</th>	Recent Immigration (1996-2001)	WA	RD 4
China 45 3% India 95 5% Philippines 65 4% Pakistan 55 3% Hong Kong 0 0% Iran 0 0% Taiwan 0 0% United States 45 3% South Korea 0 0% Sri Lanka 0 0% Russian Federation 25 1% Romania 150 8% United Kingdom 10 1% Yugoslavia 210 12% Ukraine 0 0% France 0 0% Bosnia and Herzegovina 125 7% Jamaica 35 2% Algeria 0 0% Bangladesh 0 0% Mexico 20 1% Afghanistan 0 0% Iraq 0 0% Viet Nam 0 0% </th <th>Total Recent Immigrants by Place of Birth</th> <th>1,785</th> <th>% base</th>	Total Recent Immigrants by Place of Birth	1,785	% base
China 45 3% India 95 5% Philippines 65 4% Pakistan 55 3% Hong Kong 0 0% Iran 0 0% Taiwan 0 0% United States 45 3% South Korea 0 0% Sri Lanka 0 0% Russian Federation 25 1% Romania 150 8% United Kingdom 10 1% Yugoslavia 210 12% Ukraine 0 0% France 0 0% Bosnia and Herzegovina 125 7% Jamaica 35 2% Algeria 0 0% Bangladesh 0 0% Mexico 20 1% Afghanistan 0 0% Iraq 0 0% Viet Nam 0 0% </td <td></td> <td></td> <td></td>			
India	Dominant Place of Birth	Iraq	
India			201
Philippines 65 4% Pakistan 55 3% Hong Kong 0 0% Iran 0 0% Taiwan 0 0% United States 45 3% South Korea 0 0% Sri Lanka 0 0% Russian Federation 25 1% Romania 150 8% United Kingdom 10 1% Yugoslavia 210 12% Ukraine 0 0% France 0 0% Bosnia and Herzegovina 125 7% Jamaica 35 2% Algeria 0 0% Bangladesh 0 0% Mexico 20 1% Afghanistan 0 0% Iraq 305 17% Viet Nam 85 56 South Africa 85 56 Guyana 0		_	_
Pakistan 55 3% Hong Kong 0 0% Iran 0 0% Taiwan 0 0% United States 45 3% South Korea 0 0% Sri Lanka 0 0% Russian Federation 25 1% Romania 150 8% United Kingdom 10 1% Yugoslavia 210 12% Ukraine 0 0% France 0 0% Bosnia and Herzegovina 125 7% Jamaica 35 2% Algeria 0 0% Bangladesh 0 0% Mexico 20 1% Afghanistan 0 0% Iraq 305 17% Viet Nam 85 5% South Africa 85 5% Guyana 0 0% Germany 0 <t< td=""><td></td><td></td><td></td></t<>			
Hong Kong C	· ·		
Iran 0 0% Taiwan 0 0% United States 45 3% South Korea 0 0% Sri Lanka 0 0% Russian Federation 25 1% Romania 150 8% United Kingdom 10 1% Yugoslavia 210 12% Ukraine 0 0% France 0 0% Bosnia and Herzegovina 125 7% Jamaica 35 2% Algeria 0 0% Bangladesh 0 0% Mexico 20 1% Afghanistan 0 0% Iraq 305 17% Viet Nam 0 0% South Africa 85 5% Guyana 0 0% Germany 0 0% Poland 55 3% Lebanon 0 0%<		_	
Taiwan 0 0% United States 45 3% South Korea 0 0% Sri Lanka 0 0% Russian Federation 25 1% Romania 150 8% United Kingdom 10 1% Yugoslavia 210 12% Ukraine 0 0% France 0 0% Bosnia and Herzegovina 125 7% Jamaica 35 2% Algeria 0 0% Bangladesh 0 0% Mexico 20 1% Afghanistan 0 0% Iraq 305 17% Viet Nam 0 0% South Africa 85 5% Guyana 0 0% Germany 0 0% Poland 55 3% Lebanon 30 2% Haiti 0 0	-	0	
United States 45 3% South Korea 0 0% Sri Lanka 0 0% Russian Federation 25 1% Romania 150 8% United Kingdom 10 1% Yugoslavia 210 12% Ukraine 0 0% France 0 0% Bosnia and Herzegovina 125 7% Jamaica 35 2% Algeria 0 0% Bangladesh 0 0% Mexico 20 1% Afghanistan 0 0% Iraq 305 17% Viet Nam 0 0% South Africa 85 5% Guyana 0 0% Germany 0 0% Poland 55 3% Lebanon 30 2% Haiti 0 0% Morocco 0	·	0	
South Korea 0 0% Sri Lanka 0 0% Russian Federation 25 1% Romania 150 8% United Kingdom 10 1% Yugoslavia 210 12% Ukraine 0 0% France 0 0% Bosnia and Herzegovina 125 7% Jamaica 35 2% Algeria 0 0% Bangladesh 0 0% Mexico 20 1% Afghanistan 0 0% Iraq 305 17% Viet Nam 0 0% South Africa 85 5% Guyana 0 0% Germany 0 0% Poland 55 3% Lebanon 30 2% Haiti 0 0% Morocco 0 0% Colombia 0 0% <td></td> <td>0</td> <td></td>		0	
Sri Lanka 0 0% Russian Federation 25 1% Romania 150 8% United Kingdom 10 1% Yugoslavia 210 12% Ukraine 0 0% France 0 0% Bosnia and Herzegovina 125 7% Jamaica 35 2% Algeria 0 0% Bangladesh 0 0% Mexico 20 1% Afghanistan 0 0% Iraq 305 17% Viet Nam 0 0% South Africa 85 5% Guyana 0 0% Germany 0 0% Poland 55 3% Lebanon 30 2% Haiti 0 0% Morocco 0 0% Colombia 0 0% Egypt 20 1%		_	
Russian Federation 25 1% Romania 150 8% United Kingdom 10 1% Yugoslavia 210 12% Ukraine 0 0% France 0 0% Bosnia and Herzegovina 125 7% Jamaica 35 2% Algeria 0 0% Bangladesh 0 0% Mexico 20 1% Afghanistan 0 0% Iraq 305 17% Viet Nam 0 0% South Africa 85 5% Guyana 0 0% Germany 0 0% Poland 55 3% Lebanon 30 2% Haiti 0 0% Morocco 0 0% Colombia 0 0% Egypt 20 1% Trinidad and Tobago 0 0		0	
Romania 150 8% United Kingdom 10 1% Yugoslavia 210 12% Ukraine 0 0% France 0 0% Bosnia and Herzegovina 125 7% Jamaica 35 2% Algeria 0 0% Bangladesh 0 0% Mexico 20 1% Afghanistan 0 0% Iraq 305 17% Viet Nam 0 0% South Africa 85 5% Guyana 0 0% Germany 0 0% Poland 55 3% Lebanon 30 2% Haiti 0 0% Morocco 0 0% Colombia 0 0% Egypt 20 1% Trinidad and Tobago 0 0% Somalia 0 0% <	Sri Lanka	0	0%
Romania 150 8% United Kingdom 10 1% Yugoslavia 210 12% Ukraine 0 0% France 0 0% Bosnia and Herzegovina 125 7% Jamaica 35 2% Algeria 0 0% Bangladesh 0 0% Mexico 20 1% Afghanistan 0 0% Iraq 305 17% Viet Nam 0 0% South Africa 85 5% Guyana 0 0% Germany 0 0% Poland 55 3% Lebanon 30 2% Haiti 0 0% Morocco 0 0% Colombia 0 0% Egypt 20 1% Trinidad and Tobago 0 0% Somalia 0 0% <	Russian Federation	25	1%
United Kingdom 10 1% Yugoslavia 210 12% Ukraine 0 0% France 0 0% Bosnia and Herzegovina 125 7% Jamaica 35 2% Algeria 0 0% Bangladesh 0 0% Mexico 20 1% Afghanistan 0 0% Iraq 305 17% Viet Nam 0 0% South Africa 85 5% Guyana 0 0% Germany 0 0% Poland 55 3% Lebanon 30 2% Haiti 0 0% Morocco 0 0% Colombia 0 0% Egypt 20 1% Trinidad and Tobago 0 0% Somalia 0 0% Japan 0 0%			
Yugoslavia 210 12% Ukraine 0 0% France 0 0% Bosnia and Herzegovina 125 7% Jamaica 35 2% Algeria 0 0% Bangladesh 0 0% Mexico 20 1% Afghanistan 0 0% Iraq 305 17% Viet Nam 0 0% South Africa 85 5% Guyana 0 0% Germany 0 0% Poland 55 3% Lebanon 30 2% Haiti 0 0% Morocco 0 0% Colombia 0 0% Egypt 20 1% Trinidad and Tobago 0 0% Somalia 0 0% Japan 0 0% Croatia 50 3% <t< td=""><td></td><td></td><td></td></t<>			
Ukraine 0 0% France 0 0% Bosnia and Herzegovina 125 7% Jamaica 35 2% Algeria 0 0% Bangladesh 0 0% Mexico 20 1% Afghanistan 0 0% Iraq 305 17% Viet Nam 0 0% South Africa 85 5% Guyana 0 0% Germany 0 0% Poland 55 3% Lebanon 30 2% Haiti 0 0% Morocco 0 0% Colombia 0 0% Egypt 20 1% Trinidad and Tobago 0 0% Somalia 0 0% Japan 0 0% Croatia 50 3% Ghana 15 1%		_	
France 0 0% Bosnia and Herzegovina 125 7% Jamaica 35 2% Algeria 0 0% Bangladesh 0 0% Mexico 20 1% Afghanistan 0 0% Iraq 305 17% Viet Nam 0 0% South Africa 85 5% Guyana 0 0% Germany 0 0% Poland 55 3% Lebanon 30 2% Haiti 0 0% Morocco 0 0% Colombia 0 0% Egypt 20 1% Trinidad and Tobago 0 0% Somalia 0 0% Japan 0 0% Croatia 50 3% Ghana 0 0% Saudi Arabia 15 1%		0	
Bosnia and Herzegovina 125 7% Jamaica 35 2% Algeria 0 0% Bangladesh 0 0% Mexico 20 1% Afghanistan 0 0% Iraq 305 17% Viet Nam 0 0% South Africa 85 5% Guyana 0 0% Germany 0 0% Poland 55 3% Lebanon 30 2% Haiti 0 0% Morocco 0 0% Colombia 0 0% Egypt 20 1% Trinidad and Tobago 0 0% Somalia 0 0% Japan 0 0% Croatia 50 3% Ghana 0 0% Saudi Arabia 15 1% Congo 1%		0	
Jamaica 35 2% Algeria 0 0% Bangladesh 0 0% Mexico 20 1% Afghanistan 0 0% Iraq 305 17% Viet Nam 0 0% South Africa 85 5% Guyana 0 0% Germany 0 0% Poland 55 3% Lebanon 30 2% Haiti 0 0% Morocco 0 0% Colombia 0 0% Egypt 20 1% Trinidad and Tobago 0 0% Somalia 0 0% Japan 0 0% Croatia 50 3% Ghana 0 0% Saudi Arabia 15 1% Congo 20 1%	Bosnia and Herzegovina	125	
Algeria 0 0% Bangladesh 0 0% Mexico 20 1% Afghanistan 0 0% Iraq 305 17% Viet Nam 0 0% South Africa 85 5% Guyana 0 0% Germany 0 0% Poland 55 3% Lebanon 30 2% Haiti 0 0% Morocco 0 0% Colombia 0 0% Egypt 20 1% Trinidad and Tobago 0 0% Somalia 0 0% Japan 0 0% Croatia 50 3% Ghana 0 0% Saudi Arabia 15 1% Congo 20 1%			
Bangladesh 0 0% Mexico 20 1% Afghanistan 0 0% Iraq 305 17% Viet Nam 0 0% South Africa 85 5% Guyana 0 0% Germany 0 0% Poland 55 3% Lebanon 30 2% Haiti 0 0% Morocco 0 0% Colombia 0 0% Egypt 20 1% Trinidad and Tobago 0 0% Somalia 0 0% Japan 0 0% Croatia 50 3% Ghana 0 0% Saudi Arabia 15 1% Congo 20 1%		_	
Afghanistan 0 0% Iraq 305 17% Viet Nam 0 0% South Africa 85 5% Guyana 0 0% Germany 0 0% Poland 55 3% Lebanon 30 2% Haiti 0 0% Morocco 0 0% Colombia 0 0% Egypt 20 1% Trinidad and Tobago 0 0% Somalia 0 0% Japan 0 0% Croatia 50 3% Ghana 0 0% Saudi Arabia 15 1% Congo 20 1%		0	
Afghanistan 0 0% Iraq 305 17% Viet Nam 0 0% South Africa 85 5% Guyana 0 0% Germany 0 0% Poland 55 3% Lebanon 30 2% Haiti 0 0% Morocco 0 0% Colombia 0 0% Egypt 20 1% Trinidad and Tobago 0 0% Somalia 0 0% Japan 0 0% Croatia 50 3% Ghana 0 0% Saudi Arabia 15 1% Congo 20 1%			40/
Iraq 305 17% Viet Nam 0 0% South Africa 85 5% Guyana 0 0% Germany 0 0% Poland 55 3% Lebanon 30 2% Haiti 0 0% Morocco 0 0% Colombia 0 0% Egypt 20 1% Trinidad and Tobago 0 0% Somalia 0 0% Japan 0 0% Croatia 50 3% Ghana 0 0% Saudi Arabia 15 1% Congo 20 1%		20	
Viet Nam 0 0% South Africa 85 5% Guyana 0 0% Germany 0 0% Poland 55 3% Lebanon 30 2% Haiti 0 0% Morocco 0 0% Colombia 0 0% Egypt 20 1% Trinidad and Tobago 0 0% Somalia 0 0% Japan 0 0% Croatia 50 3% Ghana 0 0% Saudi Arabia 15 1% Congo 20 1%	-	000	
South Africa 85 5% Guyana 0 0% Germany 0 0% Poland 55 3% Lebanon 30 2% Haiti 0 0% Morocco 0 0% Colombia 0 0% Egypt 20 1% Trinidad and Tobago 0 0% Somalia 0 0% Japan 0 0% Croatia 50 3% Ghana 0 0% Saudi Arabia 15 1% Congo 20 1%	·	305	
Guyana 0 0% Germany 0 0% Poland 55 3% Lebanon 30 2% Haiti 0 0% Morocco 0 0% Colombia 0 0% Egypt 20 1% Trinidad and Tobago 0 0% Somalia 0 0% Japan 0 0% Croatia 50 3% Ghana 0 0% Saudi Arabia 15 1% Congo 20 1%		0.5	
Germany 0 0% Poland 55 3% Lebanon 30 2% Haiti 0 0% Morocco 0 0% Colombia 0 0% Egypt 20 1% Trinidad and Tobago 0 0% Somalia 0 0% Japan 0 0% Croatia 50 3% Ghana 0 0% Saudi Arabia 15 1% Congo 20 1%		85	
Poland Lebanon 55 3% Lebanon 30 2% Haiti 0 0% Morocco 0 0% Colombia 0 0% Egypt 20 1% Trinidad and Tobago 0 0% Somalia 0 0% Japan 0 0% Croatia 50 3% Ghana 0 0% Saudi Arabia 15 1% Congo 20 1%		0	
Lebanon 30 2% Haiti 0 0% Morocco 0 0% Colombia 0 0% Egypt 20 1% Trinidad and Tobago 0 0% Somalia 0 0% Japan 0 0% Croatia 50 3% Ghana 0 0% Saudi Arabia 15 1% Congo 20 1%		0	
Haiti 0 0% Morocco 0 0% Colombia 0 0% Egypt 20 1% Trinidad and Tobago 0 0% Somalia 0 0% Japan 0 0% Croatia 50 3% Ghana 0 0% Saudi Arabia 15 1% Congo 20 1%			
Morocco 0 0% Colombia 0 0% Egypt 20 1% Trinidad and Tobago 0 0% Somalia 0 0% Japan 0 0% Croatia 50 3% Ghana 0 0% Saudi Arabia 15 1% Congo 20 1%		_	
Colombia 0 0% Egypt 20 1% Trinidad and Tobago 0 0% Somalia 0 0% Japan 0 0% Croatia 50 3% Ghana 0 0% Saudi Arabia 15 1% Congo 20 1%	Haiti	0	0%
Colombia 0 0% Egypt 20 1% Trinidad and Tobago 0 0% Somalia 0 0% Japan 0 0% Croatia 50 3% Ghana 0 0% Saudi Arabia 15 1% Congo 20 1%	Morocco	0	0%
Egypt 20 1% Trinidad and Tobago 0 0% Somalia 0 0% Japan 0 0% Croatia 50 3% Ghana 0 0% Saudi Arabia 15 1% Congo 20 1%		Ö	
Trinidad and Tobago 0 0% Somalia 0 0% Japan 0 0% Croatia 50 3% Ghana 0 0% Saudi Arabia 15 1% Congo 20 1%		20	
Somalia 0 0% Japan 0 0% Croatia 50 3% Ghana 0 0% Saudi Arabia 15 1% Congo 20 1%		0	
Japan 0 0% Croatia 50 3% Ghana 0 0% Saudi Arabia 15 1% Congo 20 1%		0	
Croatia 50 3% Ghana 0 0% Saudi Arabia 15 1% Congo 20 1%	Japan	0	
Ghana 0 0% Saudi Arabia 15 1% Congo 20 1%		50	
Saudi Arabia 15 1% Congo 20 1%		0	0%
Congo 20 1%	Saudi Arabia	15	
All other places of birth 370 21%		20	
	All other places of birth	370	21%

Immigration

Immigration	WARD 4	
Total Immigrant Population by Period of Immigration	7,680	% base
Before 1961	1,750	23%
1961-1970	1,150	15%
1971-1980	905	12%
1981-1990	955	12%
1991-1995	1,170	15%
1996-2001	1,775	23%
Dominant period of immigration	1996-2001	
Total Immigrant Population by Age at Immigration	7,670	% base
0-4 years	705	9%
5-19 years	2,095	27%
20 years and over	4,820	63%
Deminant are at immigration	20 years and aver	
Dominant age at immigration	20 years and over	

Generation Status

Generation Status	WARD 4	ļ
Population 15 years and over by Generation Status	29,730	% base
1st generation 2nd generation 3rd generation and over Dominant generation	7,170 5,820 16,710 3rd+	24% 20% 56%
Generation status of the respondent, i.e. "1st", "2nd" or "3rd+" generation, refers to whether the respondent or the respondent's parents were born in or outside Canada.	generation	

Ethnic Origin - Summary

Ethnic Origin - Summary	WAR	D 4
Total Population by Ethnic Origin (single and multiple responses)	37,130	% base
Dominant Response	Canadian	
British Origins English Irish	18,025 7,755 5,205	21%
Scottish Welsh British, n.i.e.	4,455 390 220	12% 1%
French Origins Acadian	10,375 65	0%
French	10,310	28%
Western European Origins Austrian Belgian Dutch (Netherlands) German Swiss	3,815 110 85 760 2,770 90	0% 0% 2% 7%
Northern European Origins Finnish Scandinavian Origins Danish Icelandic Norwegian Swedish	435 150 285 50 55 120	0% 1% 0% 0% 0%
Eastern European Origins Czech Slovak Hungarian (Magyar) Polish Romanian Russian Ukrainian	5,045 225 355 890 1,525 595 265 1,190	1% 1% 2% 4% 2% 1%
Southern European Origins Balkan Origins Croatian Serbian Yugoslav, n.i.e. Greek Italian Portuguese Spanish	4,925 1,835 780 775 280 225 2,565 20 280	5% 2% 2% 1% 1% 7% 0%
Other European Origins Jewish	170 170	
West Asian Origins Armenian Iranian	80 40 40	0%

Canada		
Ethnic Origin -		D 4
Summary		
Arab Origins	1,175	
Egyptian	15	
Lebanese	630	
Arab, n.i.e.	530	1%
African Origins	375	
African (Black), n.i.e.	305	
Black	70	0%
South Asian Origins	305	
Pakistani	75	0%
Punjabi	0	_
Sri Lankan	0	0%
East Indian	200	
South Asian, n.i.e.	30	0%
East/South East Asian Origins	555	1%
Chinese	240	1%
Filipino	250	1%
Vietnamese	35	
Japanese	30	0%
Korean	0	0%
Latin/Central/South American, n.i.e.	155	0%
Carribean Origins	435	
Guyanese	0	
Haitian	0	_
Jamaican	270	
West Indian	130	_
Trinidadian/Tobagonian	35	0%
Aboriginal Origins	1,290	3%
Inuit	0	
Metis	220	1%
North American Indian	1,070	3%
Other Origins	13,500	
American	325	
Canadian	13,175	35%
Quebecois	0	0%
n.i.e.: not included elsewhere		

Ethnic Origin - European

Ethnic Origin - European	WARD 4	
Total Population by Ethnic Origin	37,130	% base
Single responses	21,570	58%
Multiple responses	15,560	
British Origins		% base
English	7,755	43%
Single	1,815	
Multiple	5,940	
Irish	5,205	
Single	550	
Multiple	4,655	
Scottish	4,455	
Single	665	
Multiple	3,790	
Welsh	390	
Single	40	0%
Multiple	350	_
British, n.i.e.	220	
Single	85	
Multiple	135	1%
French Origins	10,375	% base
Acadian	65	1%
Single	20	
Multiple	45	_
French	10,310	
Single	2,285	
Multiple	8,025	
Western European Origins	3,815	% base
Austrian	110	3%
Single	20	
Multiple	90	
Belgian	85	
Single	10	
Multiple	75	
Dutch (Netherlands)	760	20%
Single	180	
Multiple	580	
German	2,770	
Single	420	11%
Multiple	2,350	62%
Swiss	90	2%
Single	0	0%
Multiple	90	2%
Northern European Origins	435	% base
Finnish	150	34%
Single	30	7%
Multiple	120	
Scandinavian Origins	285	
Danish	50	11%

Single 20 5% Multiple 30 7% Icelandic 555 13% Single 0 0% Multiple 55 13% Norwegian 120 28% Single 10 2% Multiple 110 25% Swedish 60 14% Single 0 0% Multiple 60 14% Single 40 1% Multiple 185 4% Single 40 1% Multiple 185 4% Slovak 355 7% Single 245 5% Multiple 110 2% Hungarian (Magyar) 890 18% Single 710 24% Multiple 515 10% Polish 1,525 30% Single 710 14% Russian 595 12%	Ethnic Origin - European		RD 4
Multiple 30 7% Icelandic 55 13% Single 0 0% Multiple 55 13% Norwegian 120 28% Single 10 2% Multiple 110 25% Swedish 60 14% Single 0 0% Multiple 60 14% Eastern European Origins 5,045 % base Czech 225 4% 14% Single 40 1% Multiple 185 4% 355 7% Single 245 5% 4% Multiple 110 2% 14 Hungarian (Magyar) 890 18% 18% Single 375 7% 10% Multiple 515 10% 11% Polish 1,525 30% 30% Single 300 6% 6% Multiple 815 16% 16% Romanian 595 12% Single <td< th=""><th></th><th>20</th><th></th></td<>		20	
Single 0 0% Multiple 55 13% Norwegian 120 28% Single 10 2% Multiple 110 25% Swedish 60 14% Single 0 0% Multiple 60 14% Eastern European Origins 5,045 % base Czech 225 4% Single 40 1% Multiple 185 4% Slovak 355 7% Single 245 5% Multiple 110 2% Hungarian (Magyar) 890 18% Single 375 7% Multiple 515 10% Polish 1,525 30% Single 710 14% Multiple 815 16% Romanian 595 12% Multiple 295 6% Russian 265 5	Multiple	30	7%
Multiple 55 13% Norwegian 120 28% Single 10 2% Multiple 110 25% Swedish 60 14% Single 0 0% Multiple 60 14% Eastern European Origins 5,045 % base Czech 225 4% Single 40 1% Multiple 185 4% Slovak 355 7% Single 245 5% Multiple 110 2% Hungarian (Magyar) 890 18% Single 375 7% Multiple 515 10% Polish 1,525 30% Single 300 6% Multiple 815 16% Romanian 595 12% Single 300 6% Multiple 125 2% Multiple 140	Icelandic	55	13%
Norwegian 120 28% Single 10 2% Multiple 110 25% Swedish 60 14% Single 0 0% Multiple 60 14% Eastern European Origins 5,045 % base Czech 225 4% Single 40 1% Multiple 185 4% Slovak 355 7% Single 245 5% Multiple 110 2% Hungarian (Magyar) 890 18% Single 375 7% Multiple 515 10% Polish 1,525 30% Single 710 14% Romanian 595 12% Single 300 6% Multiple 295 6% Russian 265 5% Single 125 2% Multiple 140 3%	Single	0	0%
Norwegian 120 28% Single 10 2% Multiple 110 25% Swedish 60 14% Single 0 0% Multiple 60 14% Eastern European Origins 5,045 % base Czech 225 4% Single 40 1% Multiple 185 4% Slovak 355 7% Single 245 5% Multiple 110 2% Hungarian (Magyar) 890 18% Single 375 7% Multiple 515 10% Polish 1,525 30% Single 710 14% Multiple 815 16% Romanian 595 12% Multiple 295 6% Russian 265 5% Single 125 2% Multiple 725		55	13%
Single 10 2% Multiple 110 25% Swedish 60 14% Single 0 0% Multiple 60 14% Eastern European Origins 5,045 % base Czech 225 4% Single 40 1% Multiple 185 4% Slovak 355 7% Single 245 5% Multiple 110 2% Hungarian (Magyar) 890 18% Single 375 7% Multiple 515 10% Polish 1,525 30% Single 710 14% Multiple 815 16% Romanian 595 12% Single 300 6% Multiple 295 6% Russian 265 5% Single 125 2% Multiple 140 <td></td> <td>120</td> <td>28%</td>		120	28%
Multiple 110 25% Swedish 60 14% Single 0 0% Multiple 60 14% Eastern European Origins 5,045 % base Czech 225 4% Single 40 1% Multiple 185 4% Slovak 355 7% Single 245 5% Multiple 110 2% Hungarian (Magyar) 890 18% Single 375 7% Multiple 515 10% Polish 1,525 30% Single 710 14% Multiple 815 16% Romanian 595 12% Single 300 6% Multiple 295 6% Russian 265 5% Single 140 3% Multiple 140 3% Multiple 149<		10	
Swedish 60 14% Single 0 0% Multiple 60 14% Eastern European Origins 5,045 % base Czech 225 4% Single 40 1% Multiple 185 4% Slovak 355 7% Single 245 5% Multiple 110 2% Hungarian (Magyar) 890 18% Single 375 7% Multiple 515 10% Single 710 14% Multiple 815 16% Romanian 595 12% Single 300 6% Multiple 295 6% Russian 265 5% Single 1,190 24% Multiple 140 3% Ukrainian 1,190 24% Southern European Origins 4,925 base Balk		110	
Single 0 0% Multiple 60 14% Eastern European Origins 5,045 % base Czech 225 4% Single 40 1% Multiple 185 4% Slovak 355 7% Single 245 5% Multiple 110 2% Hungarian (Magyar) 890 18% Single 375 7% Multiple 515 10% Polish 1,525 30% Single 710 14% Multiple 815 16% Romanian 595 12% Single 300 6% Multiple 295 6% Russian 265 5% Single 125 2% Multiple 140 3% Ukrainian 1,190 24% Single 465 9% Multiple 725 14% Southern European Origins 4,925 % base Balkan Origins 1,835 37% Croatian 780 16% Single 610 12% Multipl	•		
Multiple 60 14% Eastern European Origins 5,045 % base Czech 225 4% Single 40 1% Multiple 185 4% Slovak 355 7% Single 245 5% Multiple 110 2% Hungarian (Magyar) 890 18% Single 375 7% Multiple 515 10% Polish 1,525 30% Single 710 14% Multiple 815 16% Romanian 595 12% Single 300 6% Multiple 295 6% Russian 265 5% Single 125 2% Multiple 140 3% Ukrainian 1,190 24% Single 465 9% Multiple 725 14% Southern European Origins 4,925 % base Balkan Origins 1,835 37% Croatian 780 16% Single 610 12% Multiple 205 4% Serbian	Single		
Eastern European Origins 5,045 % base Czech 225 4% Single 40 1% Multiple 185 4% Slovak 355 7% Single 245 5% Multiple 110 2% Hungarian (Magyar) 890 18% Single 375 7% Multiple 515 10% Polish 1,525 30% Single 710 14% Multiple 815 16% Romanian 595 12% Single 300 6% Multiple 295 6% Russian 265 5% Single 125 2% Multiple 140 3% Ukrainian 1,190 24% Single 465 9% Multiple 725 14% Southern European Origins 4,925 % base Balkan Origins 1,835 37% Croatian 780 16% Single 610 12% Multiple 205 4% Serbian 775 16% Single 610 12%			
Czech 225 4% Single 40 1% Multiple 185 4% Slovak 355 7% Single 245 5% Multiple 110 2% Hungarian (Magyar) 890 18% Single 375 7% Multiple 515 10% Polish 1,525 30% Single 710 14% Multiple 815 16% Romanian 595 12% Single 300 6% Multiple 295 6% Russian 265 5% Single 125 2% Multiple 140 3% Single 465 9% Multiple 725 14% Southern European Origins 4,925 base Balkan Origins 1,835 37% Croatian 780 16% Single			
Single 40 1% Multiple 185 4% Slovak 355 7% Single 245 5% Multiple 110 2% Hungarian (Magyar) 890 18% Single 375 7% Multiple 515 10% Polish 1,525 30% Single 710 14% Multiple 815 16% Romanian 595 12% Single 300 6% Multiple 295 6% Russian 265 5% Single 125 2% Multiple 140 3% Ukrainian 1,190 24% Single 465 9% Multiple 725 14% Southern European Origins 4,925 base Balkan Origins 1,835 37% Croatian 775 16% Single		225	1%
Multiple 185 4% Slovak 355 7% Single 245 5% Multiple 110 2% Hungarian (Magyar) 890 18% Single 375 7% Multiple 515 10% Polish 1,525 30% Single 710 14% Multiple 815 16% Romanian 595 12% Single 300 6% Multiple 295 6% Russian 265 5% Single 125 2% Multiple 140 3% Ukrainian 1,190 24% Single 465 9% Multiple 725 14% Southern European Origins 4,925 base Balkan Origins 1,835 37% Croatian 780 16% Single 575 12% Multiple<			
Slovak 355 7% Single 245 5% Multiple 110 2% Hungarian (Magyar) 890 18% Single 375 7% Multiple 515 10% Polish 1,525 30% Single 710 14% Multiple 815 16% Romanian 595 12% Single 300 6% Multiple 295 6% Russian 265 5% Single 125 2% Multiple 140 3% Ukrainian 1,190 24% Single 465 9% Multiple 725 14% Southern European Origins 4,925 base Balkan Origins 1,835 37% Croatian 780 16% Single 610 12% Multiple 205 4% Yugoslav,		_	
Single 245 5% Multiple 110 2% Hungarian (Magyar) 890 18% Single 375 7% Multiple 515 10% Polish 1,525 30% Single 710 14% Multiple 815 16% Romanian 595 12% Single 300 6% Multiple 295 6% Russian 265 5% Single 125 2% Multiple 140 3% Ukrainian 1,190 24% Single 465 9% Multiple 725 14% Southern European Origins 4,925 base Balkan Origins 1,835 37% Croatian 780 16% Single 575 12% Multiple 205 4% Serbian 775 16% Yugosla			
Multiple 110 2% Hungarian (Magyar) 890 18% Single 375 7% Multiple 515 10% Polish 1,525 30% Single 710 14% Multiple 815 16% Romanian 595 12% Single 300 6% Multiple 295 6% Multiple 125 2% Multiple 140 3% Single 465 9% Multiple 725 14% Southern European Origins 4,925 base Balkan Origins 1,835 37% Croatian 780 16% Single 575 12% Multiple 205 4% Serbian 775 16% Single 610 12% Multiple 45 1% Yugoslav, n.i.e. 280 6%			
Hungarian (Magyar) 890 18% 375 7% 7% Multiple 515 10% 1,525 30% 318%			
Single 375 7% Multiple 515 10% Polish 1,525 30% Single 710 14% Multiple 815 16% Romanian 595 12% Single 300 6% Multiple 295 6% Russian 265 5% Single 125 2% Multiple 140 3% Ukrainian 1,190 24% Single 465 9% Multiple 725 14% Southern European Origins 4,925 base Balkan Origins 1,835 37% Croatian 780 16% Single 575 12% Multiple 205 4% Serbian 775 16% Single 66 3% Yugoslav, n.i.e. 280 6% Single 130 3% Multiple 45 1% Greek 225 5% <t< td=""><td>·</td><td></td><td></td></t<>	·		
Multiple 515 10% Polish 1,525 30% Single 710 14% Multiple 815 16% Romanian 595 12% Single 300 6% Multiple 295 6% Russian 265 5% Single 125 2% Multiple 140 3% Ukrainian 1,190 24% Single 465 9% Multiple 725 14% Southern European Origins 4,925 base Balkan Origins 1,835 37% Croatian 780 16% Single 575 12% Multiple 205 4% Serbian 775 16% Single 66 3% Yugoslav, n.i.e. 280 6% Single 130 3% Multiple 45 1% Greek			
Polish 1,525 30% Single 710 14% Multiple 815 16% Romanian 595 12% Single 300 6% Multiple 295 6% Russian 265 5% Single 125 2% Multiple 140 3% Ukrainian 1,190 24% Single 465 9% Multiple 725 14% Southern European Origins 4,925 base Balkan Origins 1,835 37% Croatian 780 16% Single 575 12% Multiple 205 4% Serbian 775 16% Single 66 3% Yugoslav, n.i.e. 280 6% Single 45 1% Multiple 45 1% Greek 225 5% Single	_		
Single 710 14% Multiple 815 16% Romanian 595 12% Single 300 6% Multiple 295 6% Russian 265 5% Single 125 2% Multiple 140 3% Ukrainian 1,190 24% Single 465 9% Multiple 725 14% Southern European Origins 4,925 base Balkan Origins 1,835 37% Croatian 780 16% Single 575 12% Multiple 205 4% Serbian 775 16% Single 66 3% Yugoslav, n.i.e. 280 6% Single 45 1% Multiple 45 1% Greek 225 5% Single 1,460 30% Multiple	·		
Multiple 815 16% Romanian 595 12% Single 300 6% Multiple 295 6% Russian 265 5% Single 125 2% Multiple 140 3% Ukrainian 1,190 24% Single 465 9% Multiple 725 14% Southern European Origins 4,925 base Balkan Origins 1,835 37% Croatian 780 16% Single 575 12% Multiple 205 4% Serbian 775 16% Single 610 12% Multiple 45 1% Yugoslav, n.i.e. 280 6% Single 33% 5% Multiple 45 1% Greek 225 5% Single 1,460 30% Multiple			
Romanian 595 12% Single 300 6% Multiple 295 6% Russian 265 5% Single 125 2% Multiple 140 3% Ukrainian 1,190 24% Single 465 9% Multiple 725 14% Southern European Origins 4,925 base Balkan Origins 1,835 37% Croatian 780 16% Single 575 12% Multiple 205 4% Serbian 775 16% Single 610 12% Multiple 45 1% Yugoslav, n.i.e. 280 6% Single 130 3% Multiple 45 1% Greek 225 5% Single 1,460 30% Multiple 1,105 22% Single		_	
Single 300 6% Multiple 295 6% Russian 265 5% Single 125 2% Multiple 140 3% Ukrainian 1,190 24% Single 465 9% Multiple 725 14% Southern European Origins 4,925 base Balkan Origins 1,835 37% Croatian 780 16% Single 575 12% Multiple 205 4% Serbian 775 16% Single 610 12% Multiple 165 3% Yugoslav, n.i.e. 280 6% Single 235 5% Multiple 45 1% Greek 225 5% Single 130 3% Multiple 1,460 30% Multiple 1,105 22% Single	Multiple		-
Multiple 295 6% Russian 265 5% Single 125 2% Multiple 140 3% Ukrainian 1,190 24% Single 465 9% Multiple 725 14% Southern European Origins 4,925 % base Balkan Origins 1,835 37% Croatian 780 16% Single 575 12% Multiple 205 4% Serbian 775 16% Single 610 12% Multiple 165 3% Yugoslav, n.i.e. 280 6% Single 235 5% Multiple 45 1% Greek 225 5% Single 130 3% Multiple 2,565 52% Single 1,460 30% Multiple 1,105 22% Portuguese			
Russian 265 5% Single 125 2% Multiple 140 3% Ukrainian 1,190 24% Single 465 9% Multiple 725 14% Southern European Origins 4,925 base Balkan Origins 1,835 37% Croatian 780 16% Single 575 12% Multiple 205 4% Serbian 775 16% Single 610 12% Multiple 165 3% Yugoslav, n.i.e. 280 6% Single 235 5% Multiple 45 1% Greek 225 5% Single 130 3% Multiple 95 2% Italian 2,565 52% Single 1,105 22% Portuguese 20 0% Single 10 0% Multiple 10 0%	Single	300	
Single 125 2% Multiple 140 3% Ukrainian 1,190 24% Single 465 9% Multiple 725 14% Southern European Origins 4,925 base Balkan Origins 1,835 37% Croatian 780 16% Single 575 12% Multiple 205 4% Serbian 775 16% Single 610 12% Multiple 165 3% Yugoslav, n.i.e. 280 6% Single 235 5% Multiple 45 1% Greek 225 5% Single 130 3% Multiple 95 2% Italian 2,565 52% Single 1,105 22% Portuguese 20 0% Single 10 0% Multiple 10 0% Spanish 280 6%	Multiple	295	6%
Multiple 140 3% Ukrainian 1,190 24% Single 465 9% Multiple 725 14% Southern European Origins 4,925 base Balkan Origins 1,835 37% Croatian 780 16% Single 575 12% Multiple 205 4% Serbian 775 16% Single 610 12% Multiple 165 3% Yugoslav, n.i.e. 280 6% Single 45 1% Multiple 45 1% Greek 225 5% Single 130 3% Multiple 95 2% Italian 2,565 52% Single 1,105 22% Portuguese 20 0% Single 10 0% Multiple 10 0% Spanish	Russian	265	5%
Multiple 140 3% Ukrainian 1,190 24% Single 465 9% Multiple 725 14% Southern European Origins 4,925 base Balkan Origins 1,835 37% Croatian 780 16% Single 575 12% Multiple 205 4% Serbian 775 16% Single 610 12% Multiple 165 3% Yugoslav, n.i.e. 280 6% Single 45 1% Multiple 45 1% Greek 225 5% Single 130 3% Multiple 95 2% Italian 2,565 52% Single 1,105 22% Portuguese 20 0% Single 10 0% Multiple 10 0% Spanish	Single	125	2%
Single 465 9% Multiple 725 14% Southern European Origins 4,925 % base Balkan Origins 1,835 37% Croatian 780 16% Single 575 12% Multiple 205 4% Serbian 775 16% Single 610 12% Multiple 165 3% Yugoslav, n.i.e. 280 6% Single 45 1% Multiple 45 1% Greek 225 5% Single 130 3% Multiple 95 2% Italian 2,565 52% Single 1,105 22% Portuguese 20 0% Single 10 0% Multiple 10 0% Spanish 280 6%		140	3%
Single 465 9% Multiple 725 14% Southern European Origins 4,925 % base Balkan Origins 1,835 37% Croatian 780 16% Single 575 12% Multiple 205 4% Serbian 775 16% Single 610 12% Multiple 165 3% Yugoslav, n.i.e. 280 6% Single 45 1% Multiple 45 1% Greek 225 5% Single 130 3% Multiple 95 2% Italian 2,565 52% Single 1,105 22% Portuguese 20 0% Single 10 0% Multiple 10 0% Spanish 280 6%	Ukrainian	1,190	24%
Multiple 725 14% Southern European Origins 4,925 % base Balkan Origins 1,835 37% Croatian 780 16% Single 575 12% Multiple 205 4% Serbian 775 16% Single 610 12% Multiple 165 3% Yugoslav, n.i.e. 280 6% Single 45 1% Greek 225 5% Single 130 3% Multiple 95 2% Italian 2,565 52% Single 1,460 30% Multiple 1,105 22% Portuguese 20 0% Single 10 0% Multiple 10 0% Spanish 280 6%	Single		
Balkan Origins 1,835 37% Croatian 780 16% Single 575 12% Multiple 205 4% Serbian 775 16% Single 610 12% Multiple 165 3% Yugoslav, n.i.e. 280 6% Single 235 5% Multiple 45 1% Greek 225 5% Single 130 3% Multiple 95 2% Italian 2,565 52% Single 1,460 30% Multiple 1,105 22% Portuguese 20 0% Single 10 0% Multiple 10 0% Spanish 280 6%		725	
Croatian 780 16% Single 575 12% Multiple 205 4% Serbian 775 16% Single 610 12% Multiple 165 3% Yugoslav, n.i.e. 280 6% Single 235 5% Multiple 45 1% Greek 225 5% Single 130 3% Multiple 95 2% Italian 2,565 52% Single 1,460 30% Multiple 1,105 22% Portuguese 20 0% Single 10 0% Multiple 10 0% Spanish 280 6%	Southern European Origins	4,925	% base
Croatian 780 16% Single 575 12% Multiple 205 4% Serbian 775 16% Single 610 12% Multiple 165 3% Yugoslav, n.i.e. 280 6% Single 235 5% Multiple 45 1% Greek 225 5% Single 130 3% Multiple 95 2% Italian 2,565 52% Single 1,460 30% Multiple 1,105 22% Portuguese 20 0% Single 10 0% Multiple 10 0% Spanish 280 6%	Balkan Origins	1.835	37%
Single 575 12% Multiple 205 4% Serbian 775 16% Single 610 12% Multiple 165 3% Yugoslav, n.i.e. 280 6% Single 235 5% Multiple 45 1% Greek 225 5% Single 130 3% Multiple 95 2% Italian 2,565 52% Single 1,460 30% Multiple 1,105 22% Portuguese 20 0% Single 10 0% Multiple 10 0% Spanish 280 6%			
Multiple 205 4% Serbian 775 16% Single 610 12% Multiple 165 3% Yugoslav, n.i.e. 280 6% Single 235 5% Multiple 45 1% Greek 225 5% Single 130 3% Multiple 95 2% Italian 2,565 52% Single 1,460 30% Multiple 1,105 22% Portuguese 20 0% Single 10 0% Multiple 10 0% Spanish 280 6%			
Serbian 775 16% Single 610 12% Multiple 165 3% Yugoslav, n.i.e. 280 6% Single 235 5% Multiple 45 1% Greek 225 5% Single 130 3% Multiple 95 2% Italian 2,565 52% Single 1,460 30% Multiple 1,105 22% Portuguese 20 0% Single 10 0% Multiple 10 0% Spanish 280 6%			
Single 610 12% Multiple 165 3% Yugoslav, n.i.e. 280 6% Single 235 5% Multiple 45 1% Greek 225 5% Single 130 3% Multiple 95 2% Italian 2,565 52% Single 1,460 30% Multiple 1,105 22% Portuguese 20 0% Single 10 0% Multiple 10 0% Spanish 280 6%	•		
Multiple 165 3% Yugoslav, n.i.e. 280 6% Single 235 5% Multiple 45 1% Greek 225 5% Single 130 3% Multiple 95 2% Italian 2,565 52% Single 1,460 30% Multiple 1,105 22% Portuguese 20 0% Single 10 0% Multiple 10 0% Spanish 280 6%			
Yugoslav, n.i.e. 280 6% Single 235 5% Multiple 45 1% Greek 225 5% Single 130 3% Multiple 95 2% Italian 2,565 52% Single 1,460 30% Multiple 1,105 22% Portuguese 20 0% Single 10 0% Multiple 10 0% Spanish 280 6%			
Single 235 5% Multiple 45 1% Greek 225 5% Single 130 3% Multiple 95 2% Italian 2,565 52% Single 1,460 30% Multiple 1,105 22% Portuguese 20 0% Single 10 0% Multiple 10 0% Spanish 280 6%			
Multiple 45 1% Greek 225 5% Single 130 3% Multiple 95 2% Italian 2,565 52% Single 1,460 30% Multiple 1,105 22% Portuguese 20 0% Single 10 0% Multiple 10 0% Spanish 280 6%			
Greek 225 5% Single 130 3% Multiple 95 2% Italian 2,565 52% Single 1,460 30% Multiple 1,105 22% Portuguese 20 0% Single 10 0% Multiple 10 0% Spanish 280 6%			
Single 130 3% Multiple 95 2% Italian 2,565 52% Single 1,460 30% Multiple 1,105 22% Portuguese 20 0% Single 10 0% Multiple 10 0% Spanish 280 6%	•		
Multiple 95 2% Italian 2,565 52% Single 1,460 30% Multiple 1,105 22% Portuguese 20 0% Single 10 0% Multiple 10 0% Spanish 280 6%			
Italian 2,565 52% Single 1,460 30% Multiple 1,105 22% Portuguese 20 0% Single 10 0% Multiple 10 0% Spanish 280 6%			
Single 1,460 30% Multiple 1,105 22% Portuguese 20 0% Single 10 0% Multiple 10 0% Spanish 280 6%			
Multiple 1,105 22% Portuguese 20 0% Single 10 0% Multiple 10 0% Spanish 280 6%			
Portuguese 20 0% Single 10 0% Multiple 10 0% Spanish 280 6%			
Single 10 0% Multiple 10 0% Spanish 280 6%			
Multiple 10 0% Spanish 280 6%			
Spanish 280 6%			
Single			
	Single	145	3%

Ethnic Origin - European	WA	RD 4
Multiple	135	3%
Other European Origins	170	% base
Jewish	170	100%
Single	85	50%
Multiple	85	50%

Ethnic Origin - Asian, Arab, African

Ethnic Origin - Asian, Arab, African	WARD 4	
Total Population by Ethnic Origin	37,130	% base
Single responses	21,570	
Multiple responses	15,560	42%
West Asian Origins	80	% base
Armenian	40	50%
Single	40	50%
Multiple	0	0%
Iranian	40	50%
Single	20	25%
Multiple	20	25%
Arab Origins	1,175	% base
Egyptian	15	1%
Single	15	
Multiple	0	
Lebanese	630	
Single	395	
Multiple	235	20%
Arab, n.i.e.	530	
Single	390	
Multiple	140	
African Origins	375	% base
African (Black), n.i.e.	305	81%
Single	80	_
Multiple	225	60%
Black	70	
Single	20	5%
Multiple	50	13%
South Asian Origins	305	% base
Pakistani	75	25%
Single	55	
Multiple	20	
Punjabi	0	0%
Single		
Multiple	0 0	0%
Sri Lankan	ا ا	0%
Single	0	0%
Multiple	ا	
East Indian	200	-
Single	155	
Multiple	45	
South Asian, n.i.e.	30	
Single	30	
Multiple	0	
East/South East Asian Origins	555	% base
Chinese	240	43%
Single	155	

Ethnic Origin -	WARD 4	
Asian, Arab, African		
Multiple	85	15%
Filipino	250	45%
Single	230	41%
Multiple	20	4%
Vietnamese	35	6%
Single	35	6%
Multiple	0	0%
Japanese	30	5%
Single	20	4%
Multiple	10	2%
Korean	0	0%
Single	0	0%
Multiple	0	0%

Ethnic Origin - Americas

Ethnic Origin - Americas	WA	RD 4
Total Population by Ethnic Origin	37,130	% base
Circula management	04 570	500 /
Single responses	21,570	
Multiple responses	15,560	42%
Latin/Central/South American, n.i.e.	155	% base
Single	155	100%
Multiple	0	0%
Carribean Origins	435	% base
Guyanese	0	0%
Single	0	0%
Multiple	0	0%
Haitian	0	0%
Single	0	0%
Multiple	0	0%
Jamaican	270	62%
Single	165	38%
Multiple	105	
West Indian	130	
Single	115	
Multiple	15	
Trinidadian/Tobagonian	35	
Single	0	0%
Multiple	35	8%
Aboriginal Origins	1,290	% base
Inuit	0	0%
Single	0	0%
Multiple	0	0%
Metis	220	17%
Single	60	_
Multiple	160	12%
North American Indian	1,070	
Single	105	_
Multiple	965	75%
Other Origins	13,500	% base
American	325	2%
Single	30	0%
Multiple	295	
Canadian	13,175	
Single	6,265	
Multiple	6,910	
Quebecois	0	0%
Single	0	0%
Multiple	0	0%

Visible Minorities

Visible Minorities	WA	RD 4
Total Population by Visible Minority Groups	37,110	% base
Dominant visible minority	Black	
Visible minorities	3,540	10%
Chinese South Asian (e.g. East Indian, Pakistani, Sri Lankan) Black Filipino Latin American	175 225 1,115 230 330	1% 3% 1%
 Southeast Asian (e.g. Cambodian, Indonesian, Laotian, Vietnamese)	85	0%
Arab (e.g. Egyptian, Lebanese, Moroccan)	890	
West Asian (e.g. Afghan, Iranian)	115	_
Korean	0	0%
Japanese	10	
Visible minority n.i.e.	265	1%
Multiple visible minority	45	0%
All others (white and aboriginal)	33,575	90%

Aboriginal Population

Aboriginal Population	WAF	RD 4
Population by Aboriginal and non-Aboriginal Identity*		%
	37,155	base
Aboriginal population	530	1%
Single Response	535	1%
Inuit	q	0%
Metis	270	1%
North American Indian	265	1%
Multiple responses	20	0%
Other response	O	0%
Non-Aboriginal population	36,580	98%
Population by Aboriginal and Non-Aboriginal Origins**		%
	37,125	base
Aboriginal origins	1,275	3%
Indian single origin	90	0%
North American Indian and non-Aboriginal origins	940	3%
Metis single origin	55	0%
Metis and non-Aboriginal origins	165	0%
Inuit single origin	Q	0%
Inuit and non-Aboriginal origins	Q	0%
Other Aboriginal multiple origins	10	0%
Non-Aboriginal population	35,860	97%
Indian Reservation DAs that refused enumeration	О	
* Refers to those persons who reported identifying with at least one Aboriginal group, i.e. North American Indian, Métis or Inuit (Eskimo).		
** Refers to those persons who reported at least one Aboriginal origin to the ethnic origin question (North American Indian, Métis or Inuit).		

Labour Force Totals

Labour Force Totals	WAI	RD 4
Total Population 15 years and over by Labour Force Activity	29,760	% base
In the labour force	18,420	
Employed	17,245	
Unemployed	1,200	
Not in the labour force	11,345	38%
Participation rate	61.90%	
Employment-population ratio	57.90%	
Unemployment rate	6.50%	
T. (15) 1 (1) 45 04 1 1 1 1 5 1 1 1 1 1	4.000	0/ 1
Total Population 15-24 years by Labour Force Activity	4,600	% base
In the labour force	3,225	70%
Employed	2,820	
Unemployed	465	
Not in the labour force	1,315	
Participation rate	70.10%	
Employment-population ratio	61.30%	
Unemployment rate	14.40%	
Total Population 25 years and over by Labour Force Activity	25,165	% base
	,	
In the labour force	15,145	60%
Employed	14,395	
Unemployed	760	3%
Not in the labour force	10,000	40%
Participation rate	60.20%	
Participation rate Employment-population ratio	57.20%	
Unemployment rate	5.00%	
One inprogramment rate	0.0070	

Labour Force Male

Labour Force Male	WAI	RD 4
Males 15 years and over by Labour Force Activity	14,180	% base
In the labour force	9,965	70%
Employed	9,325	
Unemployed	620	
Not in the labour force	4,305	30%
Participation rate	70.30%	
Employment-population ratio	65.80%	
Unemployment rate	6.20%	
Males 15-24 years by Labour Force Activity	2,145	% base
In the labour force	1,540	72%
Employed	1,385	65%
Unemployed	190	9%
Not in the labour force	610	28%
Participation rate	71.80%	
Employment-population ratio	64.60%	
Unemployment rate	12.30%	
Males 25 years and over by Labour Force Activity	12,065	% base
In the labour force	8,350	69%
Employed	7,965	
Unemployed	380	
Not in the labour force	3,645	30%
Participation rate	69.20%	
Employment-population ratio	66.00%	
Unemployment rate	4.60%	

Labour Force Female

Labour Force Female	WAI	RD 4
Females 15 years and over by Labour Force Activity	15,540	% base
In the labour force	8,505	55%
Employed	7,905	51%
Unemployed	650	4%
Not in the labour force	7,055	45%
Participation rate	54.70%	
Employment-population ratio	50.90%	
Unemployment rate	7.60%	
Females 15-24 years by Labour Force Activity	2,395	% base
In the labour force	1,720	72%
Employed	1,450	61%
Unemployed	275	11%
Not in the labour force	685	29%
Participation rate	71.80%	
Employment-population ratio	60.50%	
Unemployment rate	16.00%	
Females 25 years and over by Labour Force Activity	13,155	% base
In the labour force	6,795	52%
Employed	6,465	49%
Unemployed	395	
Not in the labour force	6,390	49%
Participation rate	51.70%	
Employment-population ratio	49.10%	
Unemployment rate	5.80%	

Presence of Children and Labour Force - Totals

Presence of Children and Labour Force - Totals	WAF	RD 4
Population 15 years and over in Private Households	29,700	% base
In the labour force Employed Unemployed Not in the labour force	18,385 17,215 1,230 11,275	58% 4%
	61.90% 58.00% 6.70%	,
Population 15 years and over in Private Households with No Children at Home	17,995	% base
In the labour force Employed Unemployed Not in the labour force	9,830 9,160 730 8,110	51% 4%
	54.60% 50.90% 7.40%	
Population 15 years and over in Private Households with Children at Home	11,745	% base
In the labour force Employed Unemployed Not in the labour force	8,535 8,080 450 3,175	69% 4%
	72.70% 68.80% 5.30%	,
Population 15 years and over in Private Households with Children under 6 years only	2,425	% base
In the labour force Employed Unemployed Not in the labour force	1,940 1,775 115 480	73% 5%
	80.00% 73.20% 5.90%	,
Population 15 years and over in Private Households with Children under 6 years and Children 6 years and over	1,525	% base
In the labour force Employed Unemployed Not in the labour force	1,115 975 130 400	64% 9%
Employment-population ratio	73.10% 63.90% 11.70%	,
Population 15 years and over in Private Households with Children 6 years and over only	7,830	% base
In the labour force	5,520	70%

Presence of Children and Labour Force - Totals	WAF	RD 4
Employed	5,325	68%
Unemployed	230	3%
Not in the labour force	2,345	30%
Participation rate	70.50%	
Employment-population ratio	68.00%	
Unemployment rate	4.20%	

Presence of Children and Labour Force - Male

Presence of Children and Labour Force - Male		RD 4
Males 15 years and over in Private Households	14,155	% base
In the labour force Employed Unemployed	9,880 9,305	66%
Not in the labour force	530 4,270	
	69.80% 65.70% 5.40%	
Males 15 years and over in Private Households with no children at home	9,115	% base
In the labour force Employed Unemployed Not in the labour force	5,630 5,230 430 3,445	57% 5%
	61.80% 57.40% 7.60%	
Males 15 years and over in Private Households with children at home	5,080	% base
In the labour force Employed Unemployed Not in the labour force	4,235 4,090 160 795	81% 3%
	83.40% 80.50% 3.80%	,
Males 15 years and over in Private Households with children under 6 years only	965	% base
In the labour force Employed Unemployed Not in the labour force	890 850 30 55	88% 3%
	92.20% 88.10% 3.40%	,
Males 15 years and over in Private Households with children under 6 years and children 6 years and over	695	% base
In the labour force Employed Unemployed Not in the labour force	665 575 75 40	83% 11%
	95.70% 82.70% 11.30%	
Males 15 years and over in Private Households with children 6 years and over only	3,365	% base
In the labour force	2,685	80%

Presence of Children and Labour Force - Male	WAF	RD 4
Employed	2,600	77%
Unemployed	50	1%
Not in the labour force	710	21%
Participation rate	79.80%	
Employment-population ratio	77.30%	
Unemployment rate	1.90%	

Presence of Children and Labour Force - Female

Presence of Children and Labour Force - Female	WAI	RD 4
Females 15 years and over in Private Households	15,555	% base
In the labour force	0.550	EE0/
Employed	8,550 7,940	
Unemployed	630	
Not in the labour force	7,040	
THE III III III III III III III III III I	7,010	1070
Participation rate	55.00%	,
Employment-population ratio	51.00%	
Unemployment rate	7.40%	,
Females 15 years and over in Private Households with No Children at Home	8,875	% base
In the labour force	4 200	470/
Employed	4,200 3,945	
Unemployed	305	
Not in the labour force	4,640	
THE INDICATION OF THE INDICATI	4,040	0270
Participation rate	47.30%	
Employment-population ratio	44.50%	
Unemployment rate	7.30%)
Females 15 years and over in Private Households with Children at Home	6,695	% base
In the labour force	4,280	64%
Employed	3,995	
Unemployed	325	
Not in the labour force	2,385	l I
THE INDICATE OF THE INDICATE O	2,000	0070
Participation rate	63.90%	
Employment-population ratio	59.70%	
Unemployment rate	7.60%)
Females 15 years and over in Private Households with Children under 6 years only	1,405	% base
In the labour force	1,080	77%
Employed	930	
Unemployed	90	
Not in the labour force	375	
Participation rate	76.90%	
Employment-population ratio	66.20%	
Unemployment rate	8.30%	,
Females 15 years and over in Private Households with Children under 6 years and Children 6 years and over	765	% base
In the labour force	420	55%
Employed	375	
Unemployed	70	
Not in the labour force	375	
Participation rate	54.90%	
Employment-population ratio	49.00%	
Unemployment rate	16.70%	
Females 15 years and over in Private Households with Children 6 years and over only	4,475	% base
In the labour force	2,865	64%
pri trio rabota roroc	2,000	0+/0

Presence of Children and Labour Force - Female		RD 4
Employed	2,680	60%
Unemployed	125	3%
Not in the labour force	1,620	36%
Participation rate	64.00%	
Employment-population ratio	59.90%	
Unemployment rate	4.40%	

Labour Force by Industry - Totals

Labour Force by Industry - Totals	WARD 4	
Total Labour Force 15 years and over by		%
Industry*	18,440	base
	04.0044	1
Dominant Industry	31-33 Manufacturing 44-45 Retail trade 62 Health care and social assistance	
	72 Accommodation and food services 23 Construction	
All industries	18,135	98%
11 Agriculture, forestry, fishing and hunting	85	
21 Mining and oil and gas extraction	40	0%
22 Utilities	65	0%
23 Construction	970	5%
31-33 Manufacturing	6,165	33%
41 Wholesale trade	500	_
44-45 Retail trade 48-49 Transportation and warehousing	1,905 790	
51 Information and cultural industries	230	
52 Finance and insurance	300	2%
oz i manoc ana modianoc	333	
53 Real estate and rental and leasing	170	1%
54 Professional, scientific and technical services	555	3%
55 Management of companies and enterprises	10	0%
56 Administrative and support, waste	700	40/
management and remediation services 61 Educational services	760	
o i Educational Services	655	4%
62 Health care and social assistance	1,525	8%
71 Arts, entertainment and recreation	730	
72 Accommodation and food services	1,485	8%
81 Other services (except public administration)	795	
91 Public administration	370	2%
Industry - Not applicable	300	2%
* 1997 North American Industry Classification System		

Labour Force by Industry - Male

Labour Force by Industry - Male	WARD 4	
Male Labour Force 15 years and over by		%
Industry*	9,880	base
Dominant Industry	31-33 Manufacturing 23 Construction 44-45 Retail trade 48-49 Transportation and warehousing 72 Accommodation and food services	
All industries	9,815	99%
11 Agriculture, forestry, fishing and hunting	55	1%
21 Mining and oil and gas extraction	40	
22 Utilities	55	
23 Construction	865	
31-33 Manufacturing	4,735	48%
41 Wholesale trade	290	3%
44-45 Retail trade	665	
48-49 Transportation and warehousing	540	
51 Information and cultural industries	110	
52 Finance and insurance	85	
53 Real estate and rental and leasing	60	
54 Professional, scientific and technical services	295	
55 Management of companies and enterprises	10	0%
56 Administrative and support, waste management and remediation services	370	4%
61 Educational services	185	
o i Eddoddonai Solvisso	100	
62 Health care and social assistance	185	2%
71 Arts, entertainment and recreation	270	
72 Accommodation and food services	485	
81 Other services (except public administration)	400	
91 Public administration	120	1%
Industry - Not applicable	85	1%
* 1997 North American Industry Classification System		

Labour Force by Industry - Female

Labour Force by Industry - Female	WARD 4	
Female Labour Force 15 years and over by		%
Industry*	8,530	base
Dominant Industry	31-33 Manufacturing 62 Health care and social assistance 44-45 Retail trade 72 Accommodation and food services 71 Arts, entertainment and recreation	
All industries	8,285	97%
11 Agriculture, forestry, fishing and hunting	55	1%
21 Mining and oil and gas extraction	0	0%
22 Utilities	20	0%
23 Construction	80	1%
31-33 Manufacturing	1,435	17%
41 Wholesale trade	185	2%
44-45 Retail trade	1,240	15%
48-49 Transportation and warehousing	205	2%
51 Information and cultural industries	150	2%
52 Finance and insurance	210	2%
53 Real estate and rental and leasing	90	1%
54 Professional, scientific and technical	005	40/
services	305	4%
55 Management of companies and enterprises	0	0%
56 Administrative and support, waste		0 70
management and remediation services	420	5%
61 Educational services	490	6%
62 Health care and social assistance	1,305	15%
71 Arts, entertainment and recreation	510	6%
72 Accommodation and food services	985	12%
81 Other services (except public administration)	420	5%
91 Public administration	205	2%
o i i dollo darilli llottation	200	2,0
Industry - Not applicable	235	3%
* 1997 North American Industry Classification System		

Labour Force by Occupation - Totals

Labour Force by Occupation - Totals	WARD 4	
Labour Force 15 years and over	18,435	% base
Dominant major group	Sales and service occupations	
Dominant major group	Other sales and service	
All occupations	18,120	
Management	860	
Senior management Specialist managers	55 205	
Managers in retail trade, food and accommodation	360	
Other managers	250	
Duainasa finanas and administrativa	2.205	400/
Business, finance and administrative Professional	2,285 185	
Finance and insurance	140	
Secretaries	330	
Administrative and regulatory	285	
Clerical supervisors	70	0%
Clerical occupations	1,255	7%
Natural and applied sciences	775	4%
Professional	350	
Technical	435	2%
Health occupations	795	4%
Professional	85	
Nurses and supervisors	185	1%
Technical occupations	180	
Assisting/support occupations	330	2%
Social science, education, government and religion	855	5%
Judges, lawyers, psychologists, social workers, ministers of religion, policy and program officers	220	
Teachers and professors	315	
Paralegals, social service workers and occupations in education and religion	280	2%
Art, culture, recreation and sport	240	
Professional occupations	95	
Technical occupations	190	1%
Sales and service	4,810	
Supervisors	160	
Wholesale, technical, insurance, real estate sales, retail, wholesale and grain buyers Retail salespersons and clerks	190 770	
Cashiers	365	
Chefs and cooks	250	
Food and beverage service	290	
Protective services	215	
Travel and accommodation, recreation and sport attendants	400	
Childcare and home support	170	
Other sales and service	1,955	11%
Trades, transport and equipment operators and related	3,575	
Contractors and supervisors	115	
Construction trades	445	
Stationary engineers, power station operators, electrical and telecommunications Machinists, metal forming, shaping and erecting	335 685	
Mechanics Mechanics	520	
	029	

Labour Force by Occupation - Totals	WARD 4	
Other trades	125	1%
Heavy equipment, crane operators and drillers	50	0%
Transportation equipment operators, excluding labourers	675	4%
Helpers and labourers	525	3%
Primary industry-specific	205	1%
Agriculture excluding labourers	80	0%
Forestry, mining, oil and gas extraction, and fishing, excluding labourers	10	0%
Primary production labourers	60	0%
Processing, manufacturing and utilities	3,700	20%
Supervisors in manufacturing	205	1%
Machine operators in manuf.	980	5%
Assemblers in manufacturing	1,915	10%
Labourers in processing, manufacturing and utilities	530	3%
Occupation - Not applicable	300	2%

Labour Force by Occupation - Male

Labour Force by Occupation - Male	WARD 4	
Male Labour Force 15 years and over	9,895	% base
Dominant major group Dominant minor group	Trades, transport and equipment Assemblers in manufacturing	
		/
All occupations Management	9,820 510	99% 5%
Senior management	45	0%
Specialist managers Managers in retail trade, food and accommodation	150 175	2% 2%
Other managers	195	2%
Business, finance and administrative	525	5%
Professional Finance and insurance	65 20	1% 0%
Secretaries	0	0%
Administrative and regulatory	60	1%
Clerical supervisors Clerical occupations	30 340	0% 3%
Natural and applied sciences Professional	650 320	7% 3%
Technical	310	3%
Health occupations Professional	120 50	1% 1%
Nurses and supervisors	20	0%
Technical occupations	10	0%
Assisting/support occupations	40	0%
Social science, education, government and religion	155	2%
Judges, lawyers, psychologists, social workers, ministers of religion, policy and program officers	125	1%
Teachers and professors	85	1%
Paralegals, social service workers and occupations in education and religion	10	0%
Art, culture, recreation and sport	145	1%
Professional occupations Technical occupations	50 65	1% 1%
Sales and service Supervisors	1,735 110	18% 1%
Wholesale, technical, insurance, real estate sales, retail, wholesale and grain buyers	135	1%
Retail salespersons and clerks	250	3%
Cashiers Chefs and cooks	65 100	1% 1%
Food and beverage service	70	1%
Protective services	135	1%
Travel and accommodation, recreation and sport attendants Childcare and home support	170 10	2% 0%
Other sales and service	810	8%
Trades, transport and equipment operators and related	3,270	33%
Contractors and supervisors	110	1%
Construction trades	475	5%

Labour Force by Occupation - Male	WARD 4	
Stationary engineers, power station operators, electrical and telecommunications	325	3%
Machinists, metal forming, shaping and erecting	675	7%
Mechanics	485	5%
Other trades	135	1%
Heavy equipment, crane operators and drillers	40	0%
Transportation equipment operators, excluding labourers	585	6%
Helpers and labourers	410	4%
Primary industry-specific	130	1%
Agriculture excluding labourers	50	1%
Forestry, mining, oil and gas extraction, and fishing, excluding labourers	10	0%
Primary production labourers	90	1%
Processing, manufacturing and utilities	2,615	26%
Supervisors in manufacturing	170	2%
Machine operators in manuf.	695	7%
Assemblers in manufacturing	1,360	14%
Labourers in processing, manufacturing and utilities	370	4%
Occupation - Not applicable	95	1%

Labour Force by Occupation - Female

Labour Force by Occupation - Female	WARD 4	
Labour Force 15 years and over	8,565	% base
Dominant major group	Sales and service occupations	
Dominant minor group	Other sales and service	
All occupations	8,300	
Management	355	
Senior management Specialist managers	25 115	
Managers in retail trade, food and accommodation	180	
Other managers	70	
Business, finance and administrative	1,725	20%
Professional	55	
Finance and insurance	185	
Secretaries	340	
Administrative and regulatory	190	
Clerical supervisors	40	0%
Clerical occupations	930	11%
Natural and applied sciences	140	
Professional	20	
Technical	55	1%
Health occupations	695	8%
Professional	30	0%
Nurses and supervisors	190	
Technical occupations	135	
Assisting/support occupations	290	3%
Social science, education, government and religion	690	
Judges, lawyers, psychologists, social workers, ministers of religion, policy and program officers	130	2%
Teachers and professors	285	
Paralegals, social service workers and occupations in education and religion	285	3%
Art, culture, recreation and sport	155	
Professional occupations	40	0%
Technical occupations	100	1%
Sales and service	3,095	
Supervisors	50	1%
Wholesale, technical, insurance, real estate sales, retail, wholesale and grain buyers	50	1%
Retail salespersons and clerks Cashiers	575 345	
Chefs and cooks	160	
Food and beverage service	315	
Protective services	30	0%
Travel and accommodation, recreation and sport attendants	215	3%
Childcare and home support	175	2%
Other sales and service	1,175	14%
Trades, transport and equipment operators and related	300	4%
Contractors and supervisors	10	0%
Construction trades	0	0%
Stationary engineers, power station operators, electrical and telecommunications	10	0%
Machinists, metal forming, shaping and erecting Mechanics	20 30	0% 0%
INICOLIGINO	30	U /0

Labour Force by Occupation - Female	WARD 4	
Other trades	20	0%
Heavy equipment, crane operators and drillers	Q	0%
Transportation equipment operators, excluding labourers	95	1%
Helpers and labourers	105	1%
Primary industry apositio	50	1%
	20	0%
	q	0%
Primary production labourers	10	0%
Processing, manufacturing and utilities	1.105	13%
Supervisors in manufacturing	10	0%
Machine operators in manuf.	315	4%
Assemblers in manufacturing	595	7%
Labourers in processing, manufacturing and utilities	210	2%
Occupation - Not applicable	220	3%
Primary industry-specific Agriculture excluding labourers Forestry, mining, oil and gas extraction, and fishing, excluding labourers Primary production labourers Processing, manufacturing and utilities Supervisors in manufacturing Machine operators in manuf. Assemblers in manufacturing	50 20 0 10 1,105 10 315 595	13 0 0 13 0 4 7

Labour Force by Class of Worker

Labour Force by Class of Worker	WA	RD 4
Labour Force 15 years and over by Class of Worker	18,450	% base
All classes of worker	18,100	
Paid workers	17,395	
Employees	17,160	
Self-employed (incorporated)	215	1%
Without paid help	45	_
With paid help	185	
Self-employed (unincorp.)	735	
Without paid help	470	_
With paid help	240	
Unpaid family workers	0	0%
Class of worker - Not applicable	310	2%
Male Labour Force 15 and over by Class of Worker	9,920	% base
All classes of worker	9,820	99%
Paid workers	9,380	
Employees	9,245	
Self-employed (incorporated)	160	
Without paid help	35	
With paid help	115	
Self-employed (unincorp.)	485	
Without paid help	305	3%
With paid help	160	2%
Unpaid family workers	0	0%
Class of worker - Not applicable	85	1%
Female Labour Force 15 and over by Class of Worker	8,505	% base
All classes of worker	8,295	98%
Paid workers	8,010	
Employees	7,905	
Self-employed (incorporated)	7,303	1%
Without paid help	20	
With paid help	30	_
Self-employed (unincorp)	250	
Without paid help	165	
With paid help	105	
Unpaid family workers	10	0%
Class of worker - Not applicable	225	3%

Language at Work

Language at Work	WARD 4	
Total Population 15 years and over who worked by Language Used at Work	19,485	% base
Dominant official language used at work	English	
Dominant non-official language used at work	Other languages	
Single Responses	18,600	
English French	18,495	
1, 15,151	55 50	-
Non-official languages Chinese, n.o.s.	50 10	
Cantonese	0	0%
Punjabi	0	0%
German	0	0%
Mandarin	0	0%
Portuguese	0	0%
Spanish	0	0%
Vietnamese	0	0%
Korean	0	0%
Italian	0	0%
Other languages	40	0%
Multiple responses	835	
English and French	330	
English and non-official	470	2%
French and non-official	0	0%
English, French and non-official language	30	0%

Unpaid Housework

Unpaid Housework	WARD	4
Total Population 15 years and over by Hours of Unpaid Housework	29,765	% base
No hours	3,185	11%
Less than 5 hours	6,870	
5 to 14 hours	9,125	
15 to 29 hours	5,775	
30 to 59 hours	3,425	
60 or more hours	1,420	
Dominant group	5 to 14 hours	
Males 15 years and over by Hours of Unpaid Housework	14,195	% base
No hours	1,865	13%
Less than 5 hours	4,135	29%
5 to 14 hours	4,740	
15 to 29 hours	2,305	
30 to 59 hours	915	_
60 or more hours	340	2%
Dominant group	5 to 14 hours	
Females 15 years and over by Hours of Unpaid Housework	15,565	% base
By hours of unpaid housework		
No hours	1,290	8%
Less than 5 hours	2,720	17%
5 to 14 hours	4,405	28%
15 to 29 hours	3,495	22%
30 to 59 hours	2,510	16%
60 or more hours	1,115	7%
Dominant group	5 to 14 hours	
Hours of Housework by Sex		
No Hours	Males	
Less than 5 hours	Males	
5 to 14 hours	Males	
15 to 29 hours	Females	
30 to 59 hours	Females	
60 or more hours	Females	

Unpaid Childcare

Unpaid Childcare	WAR	D 4
Population 15 years and over by hours of Unpaid Childcare	29,715	% base
	40.055	040/
No hours	18,255	
Less than 5 hours	2,725	
5 to 14 hours	2,815	
15 to 29 hours	1,910	
30 to 59 hours	1,730	
60 or more hours	2,310	8%
Dominant group	No hours	
Males 15 years and over by hours of Unpaid Childcare	14,190	% base
No hours	9,420	66%
Less than 5 hours	1,435	
5 to 14 hours	1,370	
15 to 29 hours	835	
30 to 59 hours	670	5%
60 or more hours	535	4%
Dominant group	No hours	
Females 15 years and over by hours of Unpaid Childcare	15,555	% base
No hours	8,860	57%
Less than 5 hours	1,290	
5 to 14 hours	1,445	
15 to 29 hours	1,075	
30 to 59 hours	1,080	7%
60 or more hours	1,810	12%
Dominant group	No hours	
Hours of Child Care by Sex		
No Hours	Males	
Less than 5 hours	Males	
5 to 14 hours	Females	
15 to 29 hours	Females	
1		
30 to 59 hours	Females	

Unpaid Senior Care

Unpaid Senior Care	WAR	RD 4
Total Population 15 years and over by Hours of Care to Seniors	29,735	% base
No hours	24,290	
Less than 5 hours	3,445	
5 to 9 hours	1,125	
10 to 19 hours	460	
20 or more hours	425	1%
Dominant group	No hours	
Males 15 years and over by Hours of Care to Seniors	14,170	% base
No hours	11,905	84%
Less than 5 hours	1,575	11%
5 to 9 hours	470	
10 to 19 hours	155	1%
20 or more hours	105	1%
Dominant group	No hours	
Females 15 years and over by Hours of Care to Seniors	15,565	% base
No hours	12,395	80%
Less than 5 hours	1,895	12%
5 to 9 hours	665	4%
10 to 19 hours	345	2%
20 or more hours	255	2%
Dominant group	No hours	
Senior Care by Sex		
No hours	Females	
Less than 5 hours	Females	
5 to 9 hours	Females	
10 to 19 hours	Females	
20 or more hours	Females	

Place of Work

Place of Work	WA	RD 4
Total Employed Labour Force 15 years and over by Place of Work Status	17,245	% base
Usual place of work	15,275	89%
In CSD of residence	12,920	
In different CSD	2,240	
In same CD	2,240	
At home	405	
Outside Canada	515	_
No fixed workplace	1,055	6%
Males Employed Labour Force 15 yrs and over by Place of Work Status	9,320	% base
Usual place of work	8,145	87%
In CSD of residence	6,650	
In different CSD	1,395	
In same CD	1,390	
At home	140	
Outside Canada	230	2%
No fixed workplace	800	9%
Females Employed Labour Force 15 yrs and over by Place of Work Status	7,920	% base
Usual place of work	7,130	90%
In CSD of residence	6,270	
In different CSD	845	
In same CD	850	11%
At home	265	3%
Outside Canada	285	4%
No fixed workplace	255	3%

Mode of Transportation

Mode of Transportation	WARD 4	
Total Employed Labour Force 15 years and over by Mode of Transportation	16,290	% base
Dominant mode of transportation	Car, truck, van as driver	
Usual place of work or no fixed workplace	16,290	100%
Car, truck, van as driver	13,370	
Car, truck, van as passenger	1,265	8%
Public transit	665	4%
Walked to work	655	4%
Bicycle	240	1%
Motorcycle	10	0%
Taxicab	75	
Other method	80	0%
Males with Usual Place of Work or No Fixed Workplace	8,915	% base
Car, truck, van as driver	7,595	85%
Car, truck, van as passenger	525	
Public transit	245	3%
Walked to work	420	5%
Bicycle	160	2%
Motorcycle	10	0%
Taxicab	20	0%
Other method	10	0%
Females with Usual Place of Work or No Fixed Workplace	7,375	% base
Car, truck, van as driver	5,775	78%
Car, truck, van as passenger	740	
Public transit	420	6%
Walked to work	235	3%
Bicycle	80	1%
Motorcycle	0	0%
Taxicab	55	1%
Other method	70	1%

School Attendance and Level of Schooling

School Attendance and Level of Schooling	WA	RD 4
Total Population 15 to 24 years by School Attendance	4,540	% base
Not attending school Attending school full-time Attending school part-time	2,030 2,190 295	48%
Total Population 20 years and over by Highest Level of Schooling	27,525	% base
Less than grade 9	2,840	
Grades 9 to 13	11,330	41%
Without secondary school graduation certificate	6,280	23%
With secondary school graduation certificate	5,005	18%
Trades certificate or diploma Other non-university education Without certificate or diploma With certificate or diploma	3,360 5,800 2,080 3,720	21% 8%
University Without degree Without certificate or diploma With certificate or diploma With bachelor's or higher	4,175 1,560 1,140 380 2,690	6% 4% 1%

Post Secondary Education

Post Secondary Education	WARD 4	
Total Population with Postsecondary Qualifications by Major Field of Study	10,090	% base
Dominant Field	Engineering Tech	
Educational, recreational and counselling services	785	8%
Fine and applied arts	660	7%
Humanities and related fields	460	5%
Social sciences and related fields	945	9%
Commerce, management and business administration	1,890	19%
Agricultural, biological, nutritional, and food sciences	315	3%
Engineering and applied sciences	490	5%
Engineering and applied science technologies and trades	3,220	32%
Health professions, sciences and technologies	1,160	11%
Mathematics and physical sciences	120	1%
No specialization and all other	0	0%

Post Secondary Education Males

Post Secondary Education Males	WARD 4	
Total Population of Males with Postsecondary Qualifications by Major Field of Study	5,140	% base
Dominant Field	Engineering Tech	
Educational, recreational and counselling services	235	5%
Fine and applied arts	185	4%
Humanities and related fields	205	4%
Social sciences and related fields	365	7%
Commerce, management and business administration	645	13%
Agricultural, biological, nutritional, and food sciences	115	2%
Engineering and applied sciences	435	8%
Engineering and applied science technologies and trades	2,760	54%
Health professions, sciences and technologies	135	3%
Mathematics and physical sciences	60	1%
No specialization and all other	0	0%

Post Secondary Education Females

Post Secondary Education Females	WARI)4
Total Population of Females with Postsecondary Qualifications by Major Field of Study	4,950	% base
Dominant Field	Commerce	
Educational, recreational and counselling services	550	11%
Fine and applied arts	475	10%
Humanities and related fields	255	5%
Social sciences and related fields	580	12%
Commerce, management and business administration	1,245	25%
Agricultural and biological sciences/technologies	200	4%
Engineering and applied sciences	55	1%
Engineering and applied science technologies and trades	460	9%
Health professions, sciences and technologies	1,025	21%
Mathematics and physical sciences	60	1%
No specialization and all other	0	0%

$2000\,Employment\,Income\,by Work\,Activity$

2000 Employment Income by Work Activity	WAR	D 4
Total Population 15 years and over with Employment Income, by Sex and Work Activity		%
	29,665	base
Average employment income	\$33,808	
Worked full year, full time	16,562	
Average employment income	\$44,769	
Worked part year or part time	12,264	
Average employment income	\$22,173	
Males 15 years and over with Employment Income	14 120	%
	14,120	base
Average employment income	\$42,393	
Worked full year, full time	8,927	63%
Average employment income	\$52,319	
Worked part year or part time	4,829	34%
Average employment income	\$29,417	
Females 15 years and over with Employment Income	45 505	. %
	15,535	base
Average employment income	\$23,813	
Worked full year, full time	7,354	47%
Average employment income	\$33,215	
Worked part year or part time	7,715	50%
Average employment income	\$16,191	
Data calculation: DA-level data are not available for all variables in this category. Study areas (including circles and polygons) that use DA-level data contain values imputed from higher levels (CT or CSD).	Imputed	
Note that the sum of "worked full year, full time" and "worked part year or part time" counts may not equal "persons with employment income". This is due to persons reporting employment income from a previous year.		

2000 Individual Income

2000 Individual Income	WARD	4
Population 15 years and over	29,655	% base
Without income	1,635	6%
With income	27,990	
Population 15 years and over by Income	27,990	% base
Under \$1,000	1,322	5%
\$ 1,000 - \$ 2,999	1,194	4%
\$ 3,000 - \$ 4,999	1,017	4%
\$ 5,000 - \$ 6,999	1,237	4%
\$ 7,000 - \$ 9,999	1,635	6%
\$ 10,000 - \$11,999	1,197	4%
\$ 12,000 - \$14,999	2,390	9%
\$ 15,000 - \$19,999	2,884	10%
\$ 20,000 - \$24,999	2,325	8%
\$ 25,000 - \$29,999	1,960	7%
\$ 30,000 - \$34,999	2,283	8%
\$ 35,000 - \$39,999	1,768	6%
\$ 40,000 - \$44,999	1,576	
\$ 45,000 - \$49,999	1,188	4%
\$ 50,000 - \$59,999	1,891	7%
\$ 60,000 and over	3,771	13%
Dominant Income Range	Over \$60K	
Average income	\$28,030	
Median Income	Non-Additive	

2000 Male Income

2000 Male Income	WARD	4
Males 15 years and over	14,105	% base
		40/
Without income	535	
With income	13,610	96%
Males 15 years and over by Income	13,610	% base
Under \$1,000	484	
\$ 1,000 - \$ 2,999	379	_
\$ 3,000 - \$ 4,999	331	
\$ 5,000 - \$ 6,999	314	
\$ 7,000 - \$ 9,999	479	
\$ 10,000 - \$11,999	378	
\$ 12,000 - \$14,999	614	
\$ 15,000 - \$19,999	1,050	
\$ 20,000 - \$24,999	949	
\$ 25,000 - \$29,999	969	
\$ 30,000 - \$34,999	1,068	
\$ 35,000 - \$39,999	942	
\$ 40,000 - \$44,999	1,010	7%
\$ 45,000 - \$49,999	791	6%
\$ 50,000 - \$59,999	1,322	10%
\$ 60,000 and over	3,029	22%
Dominant Income Range	Over \$60K	
Average income	\$37,440	
Median income	937, 44 0 Non-Additive	
IVICUIAIT ITICUITIC	INOTI-AUUILIVE	

2000 Female Income

2000 Female Income	WARD	4
Females 15 years and over	15,510	% base
Without income	1.135	7%
With income	14,365	
Females by Income	14,365	% base
Under \$1,000	838	6%
\$ 1,000 - \$ 2,999	823	6%
\$ 3,000 - \$ 4,999	694	5%
\$ 5,000 - \$ 6,999	942	7%
\$ 7,000 - \$ 9,999	1,151	8%
\$ 10,000 - \$11,999	843	6%
\$ 12,000 - \$14,999	1,775	12%
\$ 15,000 - \$19,999	1,855	13%
\$ 20,000 - \$24,999	1,389	10%
\$ 25,000 - \$29,999	976	7%
\$ 30,000 - \$34,999	1,198	8%
\$ 35,000 - \$39,999	825	6%
\$ 40,000 - \$44,999	555	4%
\$ 45,000 - \$49,999	406	3%
\$ 50,000 - \$59,999	552	4%
\$ 60,000 and over	690	5%
Dominant Income Range	\$15K - \$20K	
Average income	\$19,510	
Median income	Non-Additive	

2000 Family Income

2000 Family Income	WARD	4
Total census families	10,625	% base
11 1 010 000	540	50 /
Under \$10,000	512	5% 7%
\$ 10,000 - \$19,999 \$ 20,000 - \$29,999	759 1,102	
\$ 30,000 - \$29,999	1,102	
\$ 40,000 - \$49,999	1,230	
\$ 50,000 - \$59,999	989	
\$ 60,000 - \$69,999	1,113	
\$ 70,000 - \$79,999	828	
\$ 80,000 - \$89,999	602	
\$ 90,000 - \$99,999	669	
\$ 100,000 and over	1,683	16%
. ,	·	
Dominant income range	Over \$100K	
A	ФСО О Г 4	
Average income	\$60,951	
Median income	Non-Additive	
Couple families	8,210	% base
Under \$10,000	235	3%
\$ 10,000 - \$19,999	228	3%
\$ 20,000 - \$29,999	781	10%
\$ 30,000 - \$39,999	855	10%
\$ 40,000 - \$49,999	849	
\$ 50,000 - \$59,999	788	
\$ 60,000 - \$69,999	959	. —
\$ 70,000 - \$79,999	763	
\$ 80,000 - \$89,999	564	
\$ 90,000 - \$99,999	590	
\$ 100,000 and over	1,583	19%
Dominant income range	Over \$100K	
Average income	\$71,592	
Median income	Non-Additive	

2000 Income by Family Type

2000 Income by Family Type	WARD	14
Total Families with income by Family Type	10,625	% base
Couple families	8,210	77%
Married-couple families	7,075	67%
Common-law families	1,135	11%
Male lone-parent families	345	3%
Female lone-parent families	1,980	19%
Average Income by Family Type		
All census families	\$60,951	
Couple	\$71,008	
Married-couple	\$71,169	
Common-law	\$69,306	
Male lone-parent	\$52,200	
Female lone-parent	\$32,628	
Median Income by Family Type		
All census families	Non-Additive	
Couple	Non-Additive	
Married-couple	Non-Additive	
Common-law	Non-Additive	
Male lone-parent	Non-Additive	
Female lone-parent	Non-Additive	

2000 Income of Non-family Persons

2000 Income of Non-family Persons	WARD	4
Non-family persons 15 years and over by Income	5,928	% base
Under \$1,000	204	-
\$ 1,000 - \$ 2,999	152	_
\$ 3,000 - \$ 4,999	46	
\$ 5,000 - \$ 6,999	107	
\$ 7,000 - \$ 9,999	135	
\$ 10,000 - \$11,999	168	3%
\$ 12,000 - \$14,999	873	15%
\$ 15,000 - \$19,999	811	14%
\$ 20,000 - \$24,999	540	9%
\$ 25,000 - \$29,999	361	6%
\$ 30,000 - \$34,999	495	8%
\$ 35,000 - \$39,999	387	7%
\$ 40,000 - \$44,999	400	7%
\$ 45,000 - \$49,999	193	3%
\$ 50,000 - \$59,999	345	6%
\$ 60,000 and over	718	12%
Dominant income range	\$12K - \$15K	
Average income	\$30,896	
Median income	Non-Additive	

$2000\,Income\,of\,Non-family\,Persons\,by\,Sex$

Male non-family persons 15 years and over 2,851 % Under \$1,000 99 \$ 1,000 - \$ 2,999 72 \$ 2,000 - \$ 4,000 99	3% 3%
Under \$1,000 99 \$ 1,000 - \$ 2,999 72	3%
<mark>\$ 1,000 - \$ 2,999 </mark>	3%
\$ 3,000 - \$ 4,999	1%
\$ 5,000 - \$ 6,999	2%
\$ 7,000 - \$ 9,999 64	2%
\$ 10,000 - \$11,999 72	3%
\$ 12,000 - \$14,999 148	5%
\$ 15,000 - \$19,999 269	9%
\$ 20,000 - \$24,999	7%
\$ 25,000 - \$29,999 178	6%
\$ 30,000 - \$34,999 248	9%
\$ 35,000 - \$39,999 208	7%
\$ 40,000 - \$44,999	10%
\$ 45,000 - \$49,999	5%
\$ 50,000 - \$59,999 261	9%
\$ 60,000 and over 549	19%
Dominant income range Over \$60K	
Average income \$38,560	
Median income Non-Additive	
Female non-family persons 15 years and over 3,095 %	hase
5,000 70	base
Under \$1,000 116	4%
\$ 1,000 - \$ 2,999 68	2%
\$ 3,000 - \$ 4,999	1%
\$ 5,000 - \$ 6,999 57	2%
\$ 7,000 - \$ 9,999	3%
\$ 10,000 - \$11,999	3%
\$ 12,000 - \$14,999 681	22%
\$ 15,000 - \$19,999 537	17%
# 00 000 #04 000	400/
\$ 20,000 - \$24,999 309	10%
\$ 25,000 - \$29,999	6%
\$ 30,000 - \$34,999 248	8%
\$ 35,000 - \$39,999 175	6%
\$ 40,000 - \$44,999	4%
\$ 45,000 - \$49,999 75	2%
\$ 50,000 - \$59,999 81	3%
\$ 60,000 and over 174	6%
Dominant income range \$12K - \$15K	
Average income \$23,851	
Median income Non-Additive	

2000 Household Income

Private households by Income	2000 Household Income	WARD	4
Under \$10,000	Private households by Income	15,225	% base
\$ 10,000 - \$19,999	,	ŕ	
\$ 20,000 - \$29,999	Under \$10,000	795	5%
\$ 20,000 - \$29,999	\$ 10,000 - \$19,999	2,155	14%
\$ 30,000 - \$39,999			
\$ 40,000 - \$49,999			
\$ 50,000 - \$59,999			
\$ 60,000 - \$69,999			
\$ 70,000 - \$79,999			
\$ 80,000 - \$89,999			
\$ 90,000 - \$99,999		· ·	
\$ 100,000 and over			
Dominant Income Range			
Average income Median income \$54,519 Non-Additive One person households by Income 4,452 % base Under \$10,000 \$ 19,999 \$ 1,488 33% \$ 20,000 \$ 29,999 \$ 690 15% \$ 30,000 \$ 38,999 \$ 596 13% \$ 40,000 \$ 449,999 \$ 396 9% \$ 50,000 \$ 559,999 \$ 274 6% \$ 60,000 \$ 59,999 \$ 265 6% \$ 70,000 \$ 79,999 \$ 265 6% \$ 70,000 \$ 79,999 \$ 265 6% \$ 70,000 \$ 89,999 \$ 73 2% \$ 90,000 \$ 99,999 \$ 67 2% \$ 100,000 and over 87 2% Dominant Income Range Average income Median income \$10K - \$20K \$ 32,066 Non-Additive Two or more person households by Income 10,773 % base Under \$10,000 \$ 20,999 \$ 20,000 \$ 29,999 \$ 1,066 10% \$ 30,000 \$ 39,999 \$ 1,171 11% \$ 40,000 \$ 40,999 \$ 1,132 11% \$ 50,000 \$ 59,999 \$ 9,79 9% \$ 60,000 \$ 59,999 \$ 1,108 10% \$ 50,000 \$ 89,999 \$ 9,99 9 9,99 9,99 9,90 9,90 9,90	\$ 100,000 and 510.	1,010	1070
Average income Median income \$54,519 Non-Additive One person households by Income 4,452 % base Under \$10,000 \$ 19,999 \$ 1,488 33% \$ 20,000 \$ 29,999 \$ 690 15% \$ 30,000 \$ 38,999 \$ 596 13% \$ 40,000 \$ 449,999 \$ 396 9% \$ 50,000 \$ 559,999 \$ 274 6% \$ 60,000 \$ 59,999 \$ 265 6% \$ 70,000 \$ 79,999 \$ 265 6% \$ 70,000 \$ 79,999 \$ 265 6% \$ 70,000 \$ 89,999 \$ 73 2% \$ 90,000 \$ 99,999 \$ 67 2% \$ 100,000 and over 87 2% Dominant Income Range Average income Median income \$10K - \$20K \$ 32,066 Non-Additive Two or more person households by Income 10,773 % base Under \$10,000 \$ 20,999 \$ 20,000 \$ 29,999 \$ 1,066 10% \$ 30,000 \$ 39,999 \$ 1,171 11% \$ 40,000 \$ 40,999 \$ 1,132 11% \$ 50,000 \$ 59,999 \$ 9,79 9% \$ 60,000 \$ 59,999 \$ 1,108 10% \$ 50,000 \$ 89,999 \$ 9,99 9 9,99 9,99 9,90 9,90 9,90	Dominant Income Range	\$10K - \$20K	
Median income Non-Additive One person households by Income 4,452 % base Under \$10,000 384 9% \$ 10,000 - \$19,999 1,488 33% \$ 20,000 - \$29,999 690 15% \$ 30,000 - \$39,999 596 13% \$ 40,000 - \$49,999 396 9% \$ 50,000 - \$59,999 274 6% \$ 60,000 - \$69,999 265 6% \$ 70,000 - \$79,999 132 3% \$ 80,000 - \$89,999 67 2% \$ 100,000 and over 87 2% Dominant Income Range \$10K - \$20K Average income \$32,066 Median income 10,773 % base Under \$10,000 405 4% \$ 10,000 - \$19,999 682 6% \$ 20,000 - \$29,999 1,171 11% \$ 40,000 - \$49,999 1,132 11% \$ 50,000 - \$59,999 1,108 10% \$ 70,000 - \$79,999 685 6% \$ 70,000 - \$99,999 1,108 10% \$ 70,000 - \$99,999 1,108 10% \$ 70,000 - \$99,999 712 7% \$ 80,000 - \$89,999 712 7% \$ 100,000 and			
One person households by Income 4,452 % base Under \$10,000 384 9% \$10,000 - \$19,999 1,488 33% \$20,000 - \$29,999 690 15% \$30,000 - \$39,999 596 13% \$40,000 - \$49,999 396 9% \$50,000 - \$59,999 274 6% \$60,000 - \$69,999 265 6% \$70,000 - \$79,999 132 3% \$80,000 - \$89,999 67 2% \$ 100,000 and over 87 2% Dominant Income Range \$10K - \$20K Average income \$32,066 Median income 10,773 % base Under \$10,000 405 4% \$10,000 - \$19,999 1,066 10% \$20,000 - \$29,999 1,066 10% \$30,000 - \$39,999 1,171 11% \$40,000 - \$49,999 1,132 11% \$60,000 - \$69,999 1,108 10% \$70,000 - \$79,999 685 6% \$90,000 - \$99,999 1,108 10% \$10,000 and over 1,871 17% Dominant Income Range \$100,000 and over Dominant Income Range \$100,000 and over <	•		
Under \$10,000 \$19,999 \$1,488 33% \$20,000 - \$29,999 \$690 15% \$30,000 - \$39,999 \$396 9% \$50,000 - \$59,999 \$265 6% \$70,000 - \$79,999 \$132 3% \$80,000 - \$89,999 \$100,000 and over \$70,000 - \$99,999 \$73 2% \$100,000 and over \$70,000 - \$10,000 \$10	The diameter in the state of th		
\$ 10,000 - \$19,999	One person households by Income	4,452	% base
\$ 10,000 - \$19,999	Under \$10,000	384	9%
\$ 20,000 - \$29,999			_
\$ 30,000 - \$39,999		· ·	
\$ 40,000 - \$49,999			
\$ 50,000 - \$59,999			
\$ 60,000 - \$69,999			
\$ 70,000 - \$79,999			
\$ 80,000 - \$89,999			
\$ 90,000 - \$99,999 67 2% 87 2% Dominant Income Range			
\$ 100,000 and over 87 2% Dominant Income Range \$10K - \$20K \$32,066 Median income Non-Additive Two or more person households by Income 10,773 % base Under \$10,000			
Dominant Income Range \$10K - \$20K Average income \$32,066 Median income Non-Additive Two or more person households by Income 10,773 % base Under \$10,000 405 4% \$10,000 - \$19,999 682 6% \$20,000 - \$29,999 1,066 10% \$30,000 - \$39,999 1,171 11% \$40,000 - \$49,999 1,132 11% \$50,000 - \$59,999 997 9% \$60,000 - \$69,999 1,108 10% \$70,000 - \$79,999 960 9% \$80,000 - \$89,999 712 7% \$100,000 and over 1,871 17% Dominant Income Range \$10K - \$20K Average income \$67,223		_	
Average income \$32,066 Non-Additive Two or more person households by Income 10,773 % base Under \$10,000	\$ 100,000 and over	87	2%
Median income Non-Additive Two or more person households by Income 10,773 % base Under \$10,000 405 4% \$ 10,000 - \$19,999 682 6% \$ 20,000 - \$29,999 1,066 10% \$ 30,000 - \$39,999 1,171 11% \$ 40,000 - \$49,999 1,132 11% \$ 50,000 - \$59,999 997 9% \$ 60,000 - \$69,999 1,108 10% \$ 70,000 - \$79,999 685 6% \$ 90,000 - \$89,999 712 7% \$ 100,000 and over 1,871 17% Dominant Income Range \$10K - \$20K Average income \$67,223	Dominant Income Range	\$10K - \$20K	
Two or more person households by Income Under \$10,000 \$10,000 - \$19,999 \$20,000 - \$29,999 \$30,000 - \$39,999 \$40,000 - \$49,999 \$50,000 - \$59,999 \$60,000 - \$59,999 \$70,000 - \$79,999 \$80,000 - \$89,999 \$80,000 - \$89,999 \$1,108 \$100,000 and over Dominant Income Range Average income 10,773 % base 10,773 % base 10,773 % base 10,773 % base 11,066 10% 11,066 10% 11,171 11% 11% 11% 11% 11% 11% 11% 11% 11%	Average income	\$32,066	
Under \$10,000	Median income	Non-Additive	
\$ 10,000 - \$19,999	Two or more person households by Income	10,773	% base
\$ 10,000 - \$19,999			
\$ 20,000 - \$29,999			
\$ 30,000 - \$39,999			
\$ 40,000 - \$49,999		-	
\$ 50,000 - \$59,999			
\$ 60,000 - \$69,999			
\$ 70,000 - \$79,999 960 9% \$ 80,000 - \$89,999 685 6% \$ 90,000 - \$99,999 712 7% \$ 100,000 and over 1,871 17% Dominant Income Range \$10K - \$20K Average income \$67,223			
\$ 80,000 - \$89,999 685 6% \$ 90,000 - \$99,999 712 7% \$ 100,000 and over 1,871 17% Dominant Income Range \$10K - \$20K Average income \$67,223		· ·	
\$ 90,000 - \$99,999 712 7% \$ 100,000 and over 1,871 17% Dominant Income Range \$10K - \$20K Average income \$67,223			
\$ 100,000 and over 1,871 17% Dominant Income Range \$10K - \$20K \$67,223			
Dominant Income Range \$10K - \$20K Average income \$67,223			
Average income \$67,223	\$ 100,000 and over	1,871	17%
Average income \$67,223	Dominant Income Range	\$10K - \$20K	
INON-Additive INON-Additive	Median income	Non-Additive	

Incidence of Low Income

Incidence of Low Income	WA	RD 4
Economic families	10,625	% base
Low income	1,393	13%
Other	9,232	87%
Unattached individuals	5,357	% base
Low income	1,567	29%
Other	3,790	71%
Population in private households	36,855	% base
Low income	5,825	16%
Other	31,070	84%

2000 Income: Sources

2000 Income: Sources	WARD 4
Employment income	77.10%
Government transfer payments	13.90%
Other	9.10%